



public works& infrastructure

Department: Public Works and Infrastructure REPUBLIC OF SOUTHAFRICA

BID DOCUMENT

PROJECT DESCRIPTION: GARDEN MAINTENANCE FOR 24 MONTHS AT ALICEDALE, COOKHOUSE & PATERSON MAGISTRATE OFFICES

BID NO: PEF 170/2024

Closing Date: Tuesday, 28 January 2025

Closing Time: 11H00

Bid Briefing Meeting Date: N/A

Bid Briefing Meeting time: N/A

Tenderers CSD No:

Name of the Tenderer:

Bid Box Address

Department of Public Works & Infrastructure Eben Donges Building Corner Robert & Hancock Street Gqeberha 6001

SCM SPECIFIC ENQUIRIES:

Enquires: Sharon de Kock

Tel No: 041 408 2156 during office hours

Cell No: SCM Offical Cell No

Email Address: Sharon.DeKock@dpw.gov.za

TECHNICAL / PROJECT SPECIFIC ENQUIRIES

Enquires: Potso Lekau

Tel No: 041 408 2358 during office hours

Cell No: 081 032 2528

Email Address: Potso.Lekau@dpw.gov.za



Table of Contents

OUMANDY OF DID INFORMATION					
SUMMARY OF BID INFORMATION					
RESPONSIVENESS CRITERIA BID EVALUATION METHOD					
3. EVALUATION METHOD FOR RESPONSIVE BIDS					
4. METHOD TO BE USED TO CALCULATE POINTS FOR SPECIFIC GOA					
5. OBJECTIVE CRITERIA APPLICABLE: YES					
7. COLLECTION OF TENDER DOCUMENTS8. COMPULSORY BID BRIEFING/ CLARIFICATION/ SITE INSPECTION					
9. ENQUIRIES	8				
10. DEPOSIT / RETURN OF TENDER DOCUMENTS					
TERMS OF REFERENCE/ SPECIFICATIONS					
A1. LEGISLATIVE COMPLIANCE & STANDARD SPECIFICATIONS					
1. SERVICE DESCRIPTION					
2. BROAD DESCRIPTION OF SERVICE	11				
3. CONTRACT DURATION AND OPTION FOR RENEWAL					
4. CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT	11				
5. CONTRACTUAL PRICE ADJUSTMENTS AND ESCALATION CAP	11				
6. SITE INFORMATION	12				
7. SCOPE	12				
8. SERVICE TIMES	12				
9. SERVICE PROVIDER'S RESPONSIBILITIES	13				
10. MAINTENANCE PERSONNEL	14				
11. GARDENING MAINTENANCE REQUIREMENTS					
12. GARDEN MATERIAL AND CONSUMABLES					
13. OCCUPATIONAL HEALTH AND SAFETY					
14. EQUIPMENT FOR GARDENING MAINTENANCE					
15. TRANSPORT					
16. CESSION AND DELEGATION OF CONTRACT					
17. PRICING GUIDELINE					
DPW-07: FORM OF OFFER AND ACCEPTANCE	_				
PA-15.1: RESOLUTION OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS					
PA-15.2: RESOLUTION OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS TO ENTER INTO CONVENTURES					
PA-15.3: SPECIAL RESOLUTION OF CONSORTIA OR JOINT VENTURES.	39				
DPW-16. TENDER BRIEFING MEETING CERTIFICATE					
PA- 40: DECLARATION OF DESIGNATED GROUPS FOR PREFERENTIAL					
PA-16: PREFERENCE POINTS CLAIM FORM IN TERMS OF THE PREFERE					
PROCUREMENT REGULATIONS 2022					
SWORN AFFIDAVIT - B-BBEE EXEMPTED MICRO ENTERPRISE - GENER	AL50				
SWORN AFFIDAVIT – B-BBEE QUALIFYING SMALL ENTERPRISE – GENI	ERAL 52				
PA-10: GENERAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT (GCC)					



SUMMARY OF BID INFORMATION

Bid Number	PEF 170/2024		
Bid/ Project Description	GARDEN MAINTENANCE FOR 24 MONTHS AT ALICEDALE, COOKHOUSE & PATERSON MAGISTRATE OFFICES		
Bid Closing date & Time	Tuesday, 28 January 2025	11H00	
Bid Briefing Date & Time (If applicable)	N/A	N/A	
Venue	N/A		
SCM SPECIFIC	Sharon de Kock	Sharon.DeKock@dpw.gov.za	
ENQUIRIES:	041 408 2156	SCM Offical Cell No	
TECHNICAL / PROJECT	Potso Lekau	Potso.Lekau@dpw.gov.za	
SPECIFIC ENQUIRIES	041 408 2358	081 032 2528	
Bid Document Price	Free of Charge		
Procurement Plan Reference Number	Not Applicable		
Points to be allocated for an area for work to be done or services to be done in that area	EASTERN CAPE		



PA-03 (GS): NOTICE AND INVITATION FOR QUOTATION THE DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS AND INFRASTRUCTURE INVITES TENDERS FOR:

Project title:	GARDEN MAINTENANCE FOR 24 MONTHS AT ALICEDALE, COOKHOUSE & PATERSON MAGISTRATE OFFICES			
Bid no:	PEF 170/2024 Procurement Plan Reference no:		Not Applicable	
Advertising date:	Tuesday, 14 January 2025	Closing date:	Tuesday, 28 January 2025	
Closing time:	11H00	Validity period:	84 calendar days	

1. RESPONSIVENESS CRITERIA

1.1 Indicate substantive responsiveness criteria applicable for this tender. Failure to comply with the criteria stated hereunder shall result in the tender offer being disqualified from further consideration:

1	\boxtimes	Only those tenderers who satisfy the eligibility criteria stated in the Tender Data may submit tenders.
2		Tender offer must be properly received on the tender closing date and time specified on the invitation, fully completed either electronically (if issued in electronic format), or by writing legibly in non-erasable ink. (All as per Standard Conditions of Tender).
3	\boxtimes	All parts of tender documents submitted must be fully completed in ink and signed where required
4	\boxtimes	Use of correction fluid is prohibited.
5	\boxtimes	Submission of a signed bid offer as per the DPW-07
6	\boxtimes	Bidders must be registered on the National Treasury's Central Supplier Database (CSD)
7	\boxtimes	There will be no briefing meeting.
8	\boxtimes	Bidders must comply with DPW-21: Record of Addenda to tender documents, if any.
9	\boxtimes	The minimum labour rate tendered by the bidder must not be less than the basic hourly rate per cleaner/groundsman as published in terms of sectorial determination 1, Contract Cleaning Sector of South Africa as at the closing date of the bid
10		If a bidder's tendered labour rates is equal or more than the relevant gazetted Sectorial labour rates or wages at the closing date of the bid, but the bidder's total labour cost is calculated incorrectly and is less than the required total direct labour cost, the bidder's offer will be disqualified from any further evaluation.
11	\boxtimes	Special Conditions of Bid will apply on evaluation of this tender.
12		No alternative offers will be accepted

1.2 Indicate administrative requirements applicable for this tender. Tenderers may be required to submit the below documents where applicable.

The Employer reserves the right to request further information regarding the undermentioned criteria. Failing to submit further clarification and/or documentation within seven (7) calendar days from request or as specifically indicated, will disqualify the tender offer from further consideration.

1	\boxtimes	Any correction to be initialled by the person authorised to sign the tender documentation as per PA 15.1 or PA 15.2 resolution of board/s of directors / or PA15.3 Special Resolution of Consortia or JV's.		
2	\boxtimes	Submission of applicable (PA-15.1, PA-15.2, PA-15.3): Resolution by the legal entity, or consortium / joint venture, authorising a dedicated person(s) to sign documents on behalf of the firm / consortium / joint venture.		
3	\boxtimes	Submission of (PA-11): Bidder's disclosure.		
4	\boxtimes	Submission of (PA 40): Declaration of Designated Groups for Preferential Procurement.		
5	\boxtimes	Submission of proof of Registration on National Treasury's Central Supplier Database (CSD) or insert the Supplier Registration Number on the form of offer		



THE INC	REPUBLIC OF SOUTHAPRICA		
6		Upon request, submission of a fully completed security clearance application form with supporting documentation and information as required. The security clearance form will be provided by the Employer for projects requiring a security clearance.	
7	\boxtimes	Special Conditions of Bid will apply on evaluation of this tender	
8	\boxtimes	PA 10: FM GENERAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT	
9	\boxtimes	Upon request submission of a valid Letter of Good Standing for COIDA issued by the Department of Labour.	
10	\boxtimes	Upon request submission of proof of Valid Public Liability Insurance of R250 000.00	
11	\boxtimes	The Department will contract with an official order with the successful bidder	
12		Upon request, submission of confirmation letter / certificated issued by your company's banking institution or by an accredited banking / financial institution which: a. Confirms / certifies that your company have sufficient cash flow available or made arrangements with an accredited banking / financial institution, to have the sufficient cash flow available to cover at least one-month's operating expenditure and one month's salaries and wages. The requested confirmation letter / certificate a. Must be unconditional and b. Must be a Project Specific and make specific reference to the description of this project.	
13	\boxtimes	If a bidder's tendered labour rates is equal or more than the relevant gazetted Sectorial labours rates or wages at the closing date of the bid, but the bidder's total labour cost is calculated incorrectly and is equal or more than the require total direct labour cost, the bidder will be offered an opportunity to balance its pricing schedule / BOQ	
14	\boxtimes	All parts of tender documents submitted must be fully completed in ink and signed where required.	

1.3 Indicate administrative requirements applicable for specific goals, Tenderers will not be required to submit the below document if not provided in the original tender proposals, Failure to comply with the criteria stated hereunder shall result in the tenderer not allocated points tr specific goals.

1	\boxtimes	Submission of (PA-16): Preference Points Claim Form in terms of the Preferential Procurement Regulations 2022
2		A trust, consortium or joint venture (including unincorporated consortia and joint ventures) must submit a consolidated B-BBEE Certificate issued by a SANAS accredited service provider

2. BID EVALUATION METHOD

2.1. This bid will be evaluated according to the preferential procurement model in the PPPFA and the 80/20 preference point scoring system will be applicable

3	FVALUATION	I METHOD FO	OR RESPONSIVE BID	2.0

☐ Method 1 (Financial offer)	
------------------------------	--

4. METHOD TO BE USED TO CALCULATE POINTS FOR SPECIFIC GOALS

4.1. For procurement transaction with rand value greater than R 2000 and up to R 1 Million (Inclusive of all applicable taxes) the specific goals listed below are applicable.

Serial No	Specific Goals	Preference Points allocated out of 20	Documentation to be submitted by bidders to validate their claim for points
1.	An EME or QSE which is at least 51% owned by black people	10	SANAS Accredited BBBEE Certificate or sworn affidavit where applicable.



James II	BLIC OF SOUTHAFRICA		
Serial No	Specific Goals	Preference Points allocated out of 20	Documentation to be submitted by bidders to validate their claim for points
2.	Located in EASTERN CAPE for work to be done or services to be rendered in the EASTERN CAPE area	2	 Official Municipal Rates Statement which is in the name of the bidder. Or Any Account or statement which is in the name of the Bidder.
3.	An EME or QSE which is at least 51% owned by black women	4	SANAS Accredited BBBEE Certificate or sworn affidavit where applicable.
4.	An EME or QSE which is at least 51% owned by black people with disability	2	 SANAS Accredited BBBEE Certificate or sworn affidavit where applicable. and Medical Certificate indicating that the disability is permanent or South African Social Security Agency (SASSA) registration indicating that the disability is permanent Or National Council for Persons with Physical Disability in South Africa registration (NCPPDSA)
5.	An EME or QSE which is at least 51% owned by black youth	2	ID Copy and SANAS Accredited BBBEE Certificate or sworn affidavit where applicable.

5. OBJECTIVE CRITERIA APPLICABLE: YES

- 5.1 Thirteen (13) bids listed below, are spread over a wide geographical area:
 - a) PEF 170/2024: Provision of Gardening Maintenance at Alicedale, Cookhouse & Paterson Magistrate Offices for a period of 24 Months
 - b) PEF 172/2024: Provision of Garden Maintenance at Alice, Middledrift and Seymour Magistrate Office for 12 Months
 - c) PEF 174/2024: Provision of Gardening Maintenance at Steynsburg and Venterstad, Magistrate Office for a period of 24 Months.
 - d) PEF 175/2024: Provision of Gardening Maintenance at Sterkstroom Magistrate Office for a period of 24 Months.
 - e) PEF 177/2024: Provision of Gardening Maintenance at Joubertina Magistrate Office for a period of 24 Months.
 - f) PEF 180/2024: Provision of Gardening Maintenance at Cradock Magistrate Office for a period of 24 Months.
 - g) PEF 181/2024: Provision of Gardening Maintenance at Bedford Magistrate Office for a period of 24 Months.



- h) PEF 182/2024: Provision of Gardening Maintenance at Cathcart and Sutterheim Magistrate Office for a period of 12 Months.
- i) PEF 183/2024: Provision of Gardening Maintenance at Peddie Magistrate Office for a period of 24 Months.
- j) PEF 184/2024: Provision of Gardening Maintenance at Komga Magistrate Office for a period of 24 Months.
- k) PEF 207/2024: Provision of Gardening Maintenance at Dimbaza & Qonce Magistrate office, Qonce Southern Divorce Court for a period of 12 Months.
- I) PEF 208/2024: Provision of Gardening Maintenance at Alexandria & Kenton on Sea Magistrate Office for a period of 24 Months.
- m) PEF 209/2024: Provision of Gardening Maintenance at Bisho & East London Magistrate Office for a period of 12 Months
- 5.1 Appointing a single service provider for more than three of these projects, post a risk of failure or under performance to the Department. The Department intents with this Objective Criteria to appoint multiple service providers to spread this risk of failure or under performance.
- 5.2 The Department intents to award only one bid to the same service provider, unless circumstances (as listed in the objective below), justifies otherwise.
- 5.3 The Department may pass over the highest point scoring bidder based on the objective criteria (conditions) as listed below:
 - a) In the event that a bidder scores the highest PPPFA Points in more than three of these bids, the Department will afford the highest point scoring bidder the opportunity to select its preferred bid.
 - b) After the highest point scoring bidder selected its preferred bid, the Department reserves the right to negotiate with the other remaining bidders (from the 2nd highest point scorer downwards).
- 5.4 During the Negotiation process, the following conditions will apply:
 - i. The Department will not give any bidder a counter offer, which is higher than the initial submitted offer of the bidder.
 - ii. If the tendered price of the second highest scoring bidder in R-value is less or equal to the highest scoring bidder's price, the second highest scoring bidder will be awarded, at its tendered price.
 - iii. If the tendered price of the second highest scoring bidder in R-value is more than the highest scoring bidder's price, the second highest scoring bidder will be given a counter offer. The counter offer which will be given to the 2nd highest scoring bidder, will be the offer of the highest scoring bidder, provided that the highest scoring bidder's price is reasonable and market related or
 - iv. If the second highest scoring bidder's offer is not market related (i.e. too high), it will be given a market related counter offer.
 - v. If the 2nd highest scoring bidder declines the counter offer (if any), the Department reserves the right to negotiate with the 3rd highest bidder up to the last bidder and the same methodology will be followed.
 - vi. The Department may only award more than one of these bids to a bidder, once all responsive bidders has been afforded an opportunity to select. The process above will repeat, for any remaining bids, will start again from the highest scoring bidder in price and specific goals downwards.
 - vii. The Department may also award the same service provider(s) more than three bid, if there is (are) no other responsive(s) bidders for the particular bid/ geographical area

6. COLLECTION OF TENDER DOCUMENTS

☐ Bid documents are available for free download on e-Tender portal www.etenders.gov.za
Alternatively; Bid documents may be collected during working hours at the following address NDPWI,
Eben Donges Building, Cnr Robert and Hancock street, Gqeberha, 6056.

A non-refundable bid deposit of Free of Charge is payable (cash only) on collection of the bid documents.

7. COMPULSORY BID BRIEFING/ CLARIFICATION/ SITE INSPECTION MEETING

Details of Compulsory Bid Briefing/ Clarification / Site Inspection Meeting (if any):





Venue:	N/A			
Virtual meeting link:	(Type link here or indicate "N/A")	(Type link here or indicate "N/A")		
Date:	N/A	Starting time:	N/A	

8. ENQUIRIES

8.1. Technical enquiries may be addressed to:

DPWI Project Manager	Potso Lekau	Telephone no:	041 408 2358
Cellular phone no	081 032 2528	Fax no:	Indicate
E-mail	Potso.Lekau@dpw.gov.za		

8.2. SCM enquiries may be addressed to:

SCM Official	Sharon de Kock	Telephone no:	041 408 2156
Cellular phone no	SCM Offical Cell No	Fax no:	None
E-mail	Sharon.DeKock@dpw.gov.za		

9. DEPOSIT / RETURN OF TENDER DOCUMENTS

Telegraphic, telephonic, telex, facsimile, electronic and / or late tenders will not be accepted.

Requirements for sealing, addressing, delivery, opening and assessment of tenders are stated in the Tender Data.

All tenders must be completed in non-erasable ink and submitted on the official forms – (forms not to be retyped).

Closing Date: Tuesday, 28 January 2025

Closing Time: 11H00

Tender documents may be posted to:		Deposited in the tender box at:
The Director-General		-
Department of Public Works and Infrastructure		The Bid Box
Private Bag X 3193	OR	Department of Public Works & Infrastructure
Gqebergha	OK	Eben Donges Building
6001		Corner Robert & Hancock Street
Documents must be deposited in The Bid Box		Attention: Acquisition Section (SCM) 2 nd Floor
before the closing date of the bid		

TERMS OF REFERENCE/ SPECIFICATIONS



public works & infrastructure

Department:
Public Works and Infrastructure
REPUBLIC OF SOUTHAFRICA

TERMS OF REFERENCE (Scope of Work)

GARDEN MAINTENANCE FOR 24 MONTHS AT ALICEDALE, COOKHOUSE & PATERSON MAGISTRATE OFFICES

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS & INFRASTRUCTUE EBEN DONGES BUILDING CNR HANCOCK & ROBERTS STREETS NORTH END GQEBERHA 6056

2024



A1. LEGISLATIVE COMPLIANCE & STANDARD SPECIFICATIONS

The following standards, specifications, regulations, By-Laws and guidelines, but not limited to, are applicable to this service:

- A1.1. The Fertilisers, Farm Feeds, Agricultural Remedies and Stock Remedies Act (Act 36 of 1947), Conservation of Agricultural Resources Act, 1993 (Act. No. 43 of 1983)
- A1.2. Government Notice R1048, 1984 (R1048 of 25 May 1984 Part 2)
- A1.3. Environmental Conservation Act, 1989 (Act No. 73 of 1989)
- A1.4. Occupational Health and Safety Act, 1993 (Act No. 85 of 1993)
- A1.5. Regulations for Hazardous Biological Agents (Issued in terms of: Occupational Health and Safety Act, 1993 (Act No. 85 of 1993)
- A1.6. Basic Conditions of Employment Act, 1997 (No. 75 of 1997)
- A1.7. Water Services Act (Act. 108 of 1997)
- A1.8. National Environmental Management Act, 1998 (Ac No. 107 of 1998)
- A1.9. National Environmental Management: Biodiversity Act (Act No. 10 of 2004)
- A1.10. National Environmental Management: Waste Act (Act No. 10 of 2004)
- A1.11. National Regulator for Compulsory Specifications Act (Act 5 of 2008) and Compulsory Specification for Chemical Disinfectants VC 8054
- A1.12. ISO 9001 Quality Management System
- A1.13. ISO 14001 Environmental Management Systems
- A1.14. Local Municipality By-Laws and Regulations (Especially with regard to waste management / sewage disposal)
- A1.15. South African Bureau of Standards (SABS) / South African National Standards (SANS)
- A1.16. Agrément South Africa Act (Act No. 11 of 2015)



1. SERVICE DESCRIPTION

PROJECT TITLE: GARDEN MAINTENANCE FOR 24 MONTHS AT ALICEDALE, COOKHOUSE & PATERSON MAGISTRATE OFFICES

2. BROAD DESCRIPTION OF SERVICE

Provide a comprehensive, good quality GARDENING maintenance service of garden (Lawn, grass, beds, trees, etc.) and hard surfaces (paved, concrete areas, etc.) inclusive of all necessary labour, supervision, material, consumables for employees, equipment and tools, transport, fuel, licensing where required and comply with statutory requirements for the duration of the contract.

3. CONTRACT DURATION AND OPTION FOR RENEWAL

3.1. Duration: 24 Months

3.2. Renewal Option of Contract

- 3.2.1. **Option 1:** Renew for a period of six (6) months based on good performance, **OR**
- 3.2.2. Option 2: Renew for a period of twelve (12) months based on excellent performance.

3.3. Bona Fide Negotiations

3.2.1. The Department reserves the right to consider the renewal of the contract or portions thereof, in consultation with the appointed Service Provider for a further period of six (6) months (Option 1) or for a maximum period of twelve (12) months (Option 2), without going to an open bidding process.

4. CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT

- **4.1.** The Conditions of contract are the: FACILITIES MANAGEMENT CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT (DPW), SEPT. 2005 VERSION 1;
- **4.2.** The Supplementary document, where applicable is: THE SPECIAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT.
- **4.3.** Bidders **MUST** populate "**Annexure A: Demonstration & Calculation of Groundsman salaries**" and attach as a returnable document.
- **4.4.** The Terms of Reference (ToR) / Scope of Works (SoW) should be studied in full and read in conjunction with the Pricing schedule. Pricing should be done on "Annexure B: Pricing Schedule" NOT on the ToR / SoW.

5. CONTRACTUAL PRICE ADJUSTMENTS AND ESCALATION CAP

- **5.1.** Pursuant to this contract, the rates shall be subject to an **annual escalation cap limited to five percent (5%)** per annum, excluding labour rates;
- **5.2.** Irrespective of the date of award, no price adjustment will be allowed in the first twelve (12) months after the date of award of the tender, excluding labour rates;
- 5.3. Bidders must at the closing date comply with the minimum Gazetted labour rates as per the Government Notice under Sectorial Determination: Contract Cleaners of South Africa for that particular area and the Department of Labour. In the event that adjustments and or amendments an



- 5.4.
- 5.5.
- 5.6. d or additions to the rates are Gazetted (by the Department of Labour and or Sectorial Determination: Contract Cleaners of South Africa for that particular area) the rates of the contracted bidder will be adjusted accordingly. Therefore adjustments on Labour cost will be done "as and when the need arises".
- **5.7.** Rates / prices must be priced for risk and will be escalated in accordance with the competitive escalation rate tendered, not exceeding the escalation cap above. The escalation percentage shall not change throughout the term of the contract, including the renewal period;
- **5.8.** The rates for year two (2) and subsequent years (should the contract be renewed based on performance) shall be escalated as follows:
- 5.5.1. Rates for year 2 (per item) = Tendered rates per the bid for year 1 plus the tendered percentage (%) escalation;
- 5.5.2. Rates for year 3 (per item) = Tendered rates per the bid for year 2 plus the tendered percentage (%) escalation.
- 5.9. Notwithstanding the Service Provider's escalation rate, the Department of Public Works shall adjust the basic salary rate of the groundsman with the relative percentage increase, published in terms of Government Notice under Sectoral Determination1: Contract Cleaners of South Africa for that particular area.
- **5.10.** The contract escalation rate offered by the Service Provider throughout the duration of the contract is the following:
- 5.7.1. Annual escalation rate......(%) [To Pricing Schedule]

6. SITE INFORMATION

- **6.1.** Service providers must familiarise themselves with the site prior to submitting a final tender offer to enable pricing for all risks, costs and demonstrate the ability to make reasonable profit in relation to the size and requirements of the site(s) as follows:
- 6.1.1. Alicedale, Paterson and Cookhouse
- 6.1.2. **N/A**
- 6.1.3. **N/A**

7. SCOPE

The Service Provider is responsible for maintenance as follows per respective site:

- 7.1. Lawn and Grass areas
- **7.2.** Bedding plants
- **7.3.** Tree maintenance
- **7.4.** Hard Surfaces
- **7.5.** Pest Control on plants
- **7.6.** Refuse removal
- **7.7.** Verge

8. SERVICE TIMES

The services must be provided daily and the respective site must have its own groundsman.



9. SERVICE PROVIDER'S RESPONSIBILITIES

9.1. Management / Supervision of operations

The Service Provider <u>must allow costs for</u> management / supervision of <u>duties in the maintenance of grounds</u>, including **costs for the Administration of the contract** (telephones and Stationery and other back office or overheads) and shall interact with the Service Manager to receive any additional guidance or co-ordination necessary to ensure tasks are performed in a manner consistent with the industry best practice as follows:

- 9.1.1. Management / Supervision of Services......(Month) [To Pricing Schedule]
 9.1.2. Administration of Contract.......(Month) [To Pricing Schedule]
- 9.2. The responsibilities of the Service Provider are to:
- 9.2.1. Ensure fair labour practices are complied with;
- 9.2.2. Indemnify, protect, defend and hold harmless the Department from and against any and all claims, demands, actions and proceedings whatsoever including all fees, costs and expenses incurred in respect thereof and arising out of any claim in respect of the Compensation for Occupational Injuries and Diseases Act 1997 or for any loss for which the Service Provider is liable:
- 9.2.3. Ensure compliance with Unemployment Insurance Act;
- 9.2.4. Supply the labour force to render the service in terms of the specification. This labour force is to conduct itself in an efficient and professional manner in carrying out their duties and keep disturbances to the occupants of the building to a minimum;
- 9.2.5. Ensure that EPWP labour reports and registers are submitted monthly together with invoice;
- 9.2.6. Ensure that a meeting between the service provider and a project leader of the DPW takes place once a month;
- 9.2.7. Ensure that replacement staff is available at all times (for e.g. absences, industrial actions etc.) and ensure the contracted staff adhere to the daily starting and ending times for the specified services;
- 9.2.8. Keep the facilities provided by the DPWI clean and tidy;
- 9.2.9. Comply with the facility / site's security and emergency policies and procedures;
- 9.2.10. Ensure that all staff employed are issued with protective clothing with the company's logo embroidery on work suit, as well as nametags;
- 9.2.11. Accept responsibility and liability for the safekeeping of its equipment on the premises provided by the DPWI;
- 9.2.12. Not store or use poisons, flammable chemicals and materials on the property without the written consent of the department.

9.3. Insurance

The service provider <u>must allow costs for</u> and is responsible to assess risks on the project, obtain and maintain adequate insurances to cover such risks for the duration of the contract. The Service Provider shall provide comprehensive insurance and maintain during the entire period of this contract as follows:

- 9.3.1. Public Liability Insurance / General liability insurance:

 Operations, maintenance and application hazard, collapse hazard, products, completed operations, contractual, independent contractors, broad form property damage and personal injury wherein the limit of liability required under the Service Provider's Public Liability insurance must be a minimum R 2'000'000 any one occurrence.
- 9.3.2. <u>Damage to electronic equipment and furniture, theft of materials and equipment:</u>



The Service Provider shall provide where applicable, adequate insurance for the damage to electric and electronic equipment, furniture, theft of materials and equipment.

- 9.3.3. Government of RSA as additional insured

 The general liability policy required of the Service Provider shall name "the Republic of South Africa, acting by and through the Presidency", as an additional insured with respect to operations performed under this contract.
- 9.3.4. Insurance cover for all risks......(Month) [To Pricing Schedule]

10. MAINTENANCE PERSONNEL

- **10.1.** THE SERVICE PROVIDER **MUST COST AND PROVIDE** A MINIMUM NUMBER OF **GROUNDSMAN** PER RESPECTIVE SITE AND SHALL NOT USE THE SAME / ALLOCATED GROUNDSMAN ON VARIOUS SITES;
- 10.2. Service Providers must adhere to the Basic Conditions of Employment Act No.75 of 1997 and the basic salary paid to the groundsman must not be less than the published rate in terms of Government Notice under Sectoral Determination1: Contract Cleaners of South Africa for that particular area for the duration of the contract.
- 10.3. ALL EMPLOYEES ON SITE SHALL WEAR SAFETY CLOTHING (CONTINENTAL SUIT BRANDED WITH COMPANY NAME AND SAFETY SHOES) AT ALL TIMES WHILE ON DUTY, BE PRESENTABLE AND CLEARLY IDENTIFIABLE. NON-COMPLIANCE WILL RESULT IN THE EMPLOYEE BEING IMMEDIATELY REMOVED FROM SITE BY SERVICE MANAGER OR DPWI DELEGATED OFFICIAL.

11. GARDENING MAINTENANCE REQUIREMENTS

11.1. LAWN AND GRASS MAINTENANCE

- 11.1.1. A SINGLE MOWING CYCLE SHALL COMPRISE OF MOWING, EDGING, RAKING ALL GRASSED SURFACES ON THE FACILITY AND REMOVAL OF THE CLIPPINGS FROM THE MOWN AREAS;
- 11.1.2. ALL FOREIGN OBJECTS SHALL BE REMOVED FROM THE TURF BEFORE STARTING OPERATION;
- 11.1.3. THE BLADES OF THE TURF ARE TO BE CUT AT A HEIGHT OF 10MM-20MM USING A ROTARY MOWER. THE ABOVE HEIGHT STIPULATION MAY BE ALTERED DUE TO SPECIE REQUIREMENTS;
- 11.1.4. THE TURF SHALL BE CUT AT REGULAR INTERVALS OF ONCE (1) EVERY WEEK FROM THE PERIOD 1 SEPTEMBER TO 30 APRIL, AND ONCE (1) EVERY SECOND (2ND) WEEK FROM 1 MAY TO 31 AUGUST.
- 11.1.5. THE EDGES SHALL BE NEATLY TRIMMED IN CONJUNCTION WITH THE MOWING PROGRAMME USING A LINE TO KEEP THE EDGES STRAIGHT IN SECTIONS REQUIRING SO;
- 11.1.6. THE EQUIPMENT USED IN EDGING SHALL BE LIMITED TO EQUIPMENT ENSURING EVEN, NEAT AND VERTICAL EDGES AVOIDING THE WIDENING OF GAPS ALONG SIDEWALKS, BEDDING OR ROADS;
- 11.1.7. CLIPPINGS MAY NOT REMAIN ON MOWN SURFACE OVERNIGHT AND SHALL BE REMOVED ON THE SAME DAY OF OPERATION;
- 11.1.8. ALL AREAS TO BE CUT ARE TO BE CUT WITHIN THREE (3) DAYS OF BEGINNING THE MOWING CYCLE;
- 11.1.9. THE GRASSES AREA SHALL BE MAINTAINED TO THE SATISFACTION OF THE SERVICE MANAGER;
- 11.1.10. EQUIPMENT USED IN THE MOWING PROGRAMME SHALL BE IN GOOD WORKING CONDITION TO GIVE A PROFESSIONAL CUT;
- 11.1.11. AN ACCEPTABLE LAWN SHALL BE FREE OF RIDGES, HAVE AN EVEN SURFACE, NO LINES AND CLIPPINGS;
- 11.1.12. AFTER ALL MAINTENANCE WORK HAS BEEN CARRIED OUT THE SURFACE SHALL BE WELL DRENCHED WITH WATER;
- 11.1.13. <u>IRRIGATION</u>: THE LAWN IS TO BE WATERED ONCE (1) A WEEK, THE SOIL SHOULD BE MOIST AND NOT DRENCHED, TO A DEPTH OF 10MM-15MM BELOW SOIL SURFACE. DURING RAINFALL NO IRRIGATION SHOULD BE DONE. THE SERVICE PROVIDER MUST ADHERE TO WATER RESTRICTION REQUIREMENTS BY THE LOCAL AUTHORITY.



- 11.1.14. <u>TOP-DRESSING</u>: MEDIUM SHALL BE A MIXTURE OF COMPOST AND FINE RIVER SAND FREE OF STONES AND WEEDS. TOP DRESSING SHALL BE APPLIED AS A COMPLETE 8MM COVER, ONCE A YEAR OVER THE SURFACE OF LAWN AND LEVELLED OFF TO EVEN OUT SURFACES.
- 11.1.15. TRANSPLANTING OF LAWN: ALL DAMAGED AREAS ON TURF SHALL BE REPLACED WITH SODS OR STOLONS OF THE SAME SPECIES AND QUALITY OF TURF AS SOON AS THEY APPEAR.
- 11.1.16. <u>FERTILIZING OF LAWN</u>: THE SERVICE PROVIDER IS TO ENSURE THE AREA TO BE FERTILIZED IS WATERED BEFORE AND AFTER FERTILIZING SUFFICIENTLY TO AVOID BURNING THE PLANTS:
- 11.1.17. Granules: Granular controlled release or slow release fertilizer shall be applied at a rate of 30g per m² on the lawn every third (3RD) month (four (4) times per year).

11.2. BEDDING

- 11.2.1. TRANSPLANTING OF BEDDING:
- 11.2.1.1. PLANTS REQUIRING TRANSPLANTING SHALL BE DONE SO AS PER THEIR SEASON AND SPECIES REQUIREMENTS, PERTAINING TO GROUNDCOVERS PERENNIALS AND SHRUBS;
- 11.2.1.2. THE SERVICE PROVIDER SHALL COMMUNICATE WITH THE SERVICE MANAGER BEFORE TRANSPLANTING ANY PLANTS, INCLUDING REPORTING ON A MONTHLY BASIS;
- 11.2.1.3. TRANSPLANTING SHALL BE CARRIED OUT TO CONTROL OVERGROWTH AND BARE PATCHES WHERE PLANTS HAVE DIED. DEAD PLANTS WILL NEED TO BE REPLACED WITH THE SAME / SIMILAR SPECIES INCLUDED IN THE MAINTENANCE COST AS PART OF THE CONTRACT.

11.2.2. PLANTING OF BEDDING:

- 11.2.2.1. PLANTS PROVIDED SHALL BE KEPT IN GOOD CONDITION UNTIL SUCH TIME AS THEY ARE PLANTED, AFTER WHICH THEY SHALL FORM PART OF THE MAINTENANCE CONTRACT AND CARED FOR ACCORDINGLY.
- 11.2.2.2. WELL-COMPOSTED SOIL MUST BE APPLIED IN BEDS BEFORE PLANTING;
- 11.2.2.3. PLANTING SHALL BE CARRIED OUT IN EMPTY BEDS OR WHERE IT IS REQUIRED BY THE SERVICE MANAGER AND ALSO TYPES / SPECIES REQUIRED;
- 11.2.2.4. PLANT MATERIAL FOR NEW AREAS AND CHANGING OF ANNUAL PLANTS SHALL NOT INCLUDE THE REPLACING OF PLANTS WHICH HAVE DIED DUE TO NEGLIGENCE OF THE SERVICE PROVIDER. THE SERVICE PROVIDER SHALL REMEDY AT OWN EXPENSE;
- 11.2.2.5. PLANTING SHALL BE CARRIED OUT AT THE SERVICE MANAGER'S REQUEST AND PLANTS SHALL BE TO THE REQUIREMENTS AND APPROVAL OF THE SERVICE MANAGER. ONLY HEALTHY, PEST AND DISEASE FREE PLANTS WILL BE ACCEPTED FOR PLANTING AND ARE TO DISPLAY:
- 11.2.2.5.1. VIGOUR IN GROWTH WITHIN BAGS;
- 11.2.2.5.2. BAGS FREE OF WEEDS AND STONES;
- 11.2.2.5.3. SPECIFIED SIZE;
- 11.2.2.5.4. TRUE TO SPECIES.
- 11.2.2.6. ALL AREAS FOR PLANTING SHALL BE DEMARCATED AND PREPARED BEFOREHAND WITH REQUIRED FERTILIZERS AND COMPOSTS WITH HOLES 70% LARGER THAN PLANTING BAG
- 11.2.2.7. ALL PLANTING SHALL MEET THE TIME FRAMES SPECIFIED BY THE SERVICE MANAGER FOR THE DURATION OF THE CONTRACT.

11.2.3. Composting

- 11.2.3.1. THE COMPOST SHALL BE SPREAD AS A COVER OVER THE PLANTING AREA/REQUIRED AREA COMPRISING OF A LAYER 30MM, AND SHALL NOT CAUSE DAMAGE TO PLANTS.
- 11.2.3.2. THE COMPOST SHALL BE DUG INTO THE SOIL TO A DEPTH OF 250MM-300MM TO MIX THOROUGHLY WITH THE SOIL.
- 11.2.3.3. This is to be done twice yearly i.e. once every six (6) months of the duration of the contract.
- 11.2.4. VEGETATION IN BEDDING:



- 11.2.4.1. WEEDS SHALL BE REMOVED MECHANICALLY / MANUALLY FROM THE AFFECTED AREA, WITH NO USE OF ANY HARMFUL CHEMICALS / HERBICIDES ON BEDDING AREAS;
- 11.2.5. PRUNING OF BEDDING PLANTS:
- 11.2.5.1. THE PLANTS SHALL BE PRUNED IN ACCORDANCE TO SEASON AND PLANT SPECIES. HEALTHY PLANTS ARE NOT TO BE CUT UNLESS OTHERWISE INSTRUCTED BY THE SERVICE MANAGER;
- 11.2.5.2. THE EQUIPMENT USED IS TO BE IN GOOD WORKING CONDITION WITH SHARP BLADES AND STERILIZED SO AS TO BE FREE OF PATHOGENS;
- 11.2.5.3. PLANTS AND PERENNIALS WITH VIGOROUS GROWTH SHALL BE PRUNED TO MAINTAIN GOOD SHAPE AND ENCOURAGE GROWTH;
- 11.2.5.4. ALL REFUSE GENERATED FROM THE PRUNING SHALL BE REMOVED FROM SITE IMMEDIATELY AFTER OPERATIONS.
- 11.2.6. IRRIGATION OF BEDDING PLANTS:
- 11.2.6.1. THE BEDDING AREAS ARE TO BE WATERED THREE (3) TIMES A WEEK THE SOIL SHOULD BE MOIST AND NOT BE DRENCHED/ TOO WET, TO A DEPTH OF 25MM-40MM BELOW SOIL SURFACE. DURING RAINFALL NO IRRIGATION TO BE DONE.
- 11.2.7. FERTILIZING OF BEDDING PLANTS:
- 11.2.7.1. THE SERVICE PROVIDER MUST ENSURE THE AREA TO BE FERTILIZED IS WATERED BEFORE AND AFTER FERTILIZING SUFFICIENTLY TO AVOID BURNING THE PLANTS;
- 11.2.7.2. ORGANIC FERTILIZER (PELLETS) SHALL BE APPLIED 30G PER M² FOR BEDDING PLANTS EVERY THIRD (3RD) MONTH. PRICING FOR FERTILIZERS ELSEWHERE IN THIS DOCUMENT.
- 11.2.8. MULCHING OF BEDDING PLANTS:
- 11.2.8.1. MULCH SUPPLIED MUST BE BARK CHIPS 30MM-50MM FOR PLANTING AREAS AND MUST BE FREE OF STONES, DISEASE / VIRUS AND WEEDS AND TO THE SERVICE MANAGER'S SATISFACTION;
- 11.2.8.2. THE MULCH SHALL BE SPREAD AS A COVER OVER THE REQUIRED AREA COMPRISING OF A LAYER 20MM, AT REGULAR INTERVALS OF TWELVE (12) MONTHS AND WATERED THOROUGHLY.
- 11.2.8.3. THE SERVICE PROVIDER SHALL AVOID HAVING THE MULCH TOUCH UP AGAINST THE STEMS OF ANY PLANTS WHERE POSSIBLE.

11.3. TREE MAINTENANCE

- 11.3.1. Shrubs and perennials with vigorous growth shall be pruned to maintain good shape and encourage growth.
- 11.3.2. QUALITY OF TREES REQUIRED:
- 11.3.2.1. ALL TREES GROWING ON THE PROPERTY SHALL BE MAINTAINED BY THE SERVICE PROVIDER TO DISPLAY A GOOD QUALITY SPECIMEN AND SHALL HAVE THE FOLLOWING TRAITS:
- 11.3.2.1.1. SINGLE MAIN STEM GROWING FROM THE GROUND;
- 11.3.2.1.2. Depending on the size, the lower 25-40% shall be free of lateral branches;
- 11.3.2.1.3. NO MULTI STEMS OR WATER SHOOTS ARISING FROM THE SOIL SHALL BE ACCEPTED AND ARE TO BE PRUNED AS SOON AS THEY EMERGE;
- 11.3.3. STAKING:
- 11.3.3.1. TREES SHALL BE SUPPORTED WITH AN APPROPRIATE WOODEN STAKE(S) WHICH SHALL BE:
- 11.3.3.2.1. 30MM-40MM WIDER THAN THE STEM GIRTH, AND TIED WITH A RUBBER TIE OR WIRE STRUNG THROUGH A HOSE TO THE APPROVAL OF THE SERVICE MANAGER;
- 11.3.3.2.2. Stakes are to be 10mm-15mm higher than the apex of the specimen:
- 11.3.3.2.3. THE STAKE SHALL BE STURDY ENOUGH TO SUPPORT THE TREE IN HEAVY WINDS AND ENSURE THE TREE IS POSITIONED STRAIGHT IN CALMER DAYS;
- 11.3.3.2.4. THE STAKING SHALL CAUSE NO HARM TO THE TREE AT ANY POINT, AND THE TREES WILL BE INSPECTED ONCE EVERY MONTH, ALTHOUGH THE SERVICE PROVIDER WILL REMEDY ANY STAKES COMING UNDONE AS SOON AS THEY APPEAR.
- 11.3.4. TREE PITS / BASINS:



- 11.3.4.1. TREE PITS SHALL BE MAINTAINED AT 300MM AROUND TRUNK/STEM AROUND THE YOUNGER TREES AND 70MM-100MM DEEP, THE SOIL AROUND THE STEM SHALL NOT FORM A MOUND AROUND STEM AND ROOTS SHALL NOT BE EXPOSED UNNECESSARILY;
- 11.3.5. <u>Mulching of tree pits</u>: mulch supplied must be bark chips 40mm-60mm for tree pits and must be free of stones, disease / virus and weeds and to the Service Manager's satisfaction and be applied at 12 months intervals;
- 11.3.6. PRUNING OF TREES:
- 11.3.6.1. Pruning shall include trees, hedge and shrubs;
- 11.3.6.2. THE SERVICE PROVIDER SHALL COMMUNICATE WITH THE SERVICE MANAGER FOR APPROVAL AS A CONTROL MEASURE TO AVOID EXCESSIVE PRUNING OF PLANTS. PRUNING SHALL BE CARRIED OUT ONCE (1) EVERY THREE (3) MONTHS DEPENDING ON THE SPECIES;
- 11.3.6.3. ALL TREES REQUIRING PRUNING SHALL BE DONE SO AS NOT TO DAMAGE PROPERTY AND FURTHERMORE, THE ACTUAL PLANT OR SPECIMEN ITSELF.
- 11.3.6.4. TREES GROWING ON THE PROPERTY WHICH ARE ACCESSIBLE WITH A POLE PRUNER OR EQUIVALENT IMPLEMENT, NOT IN EXCESS OF HEIGHT OF 5 M AND A DIAMETER OF 40 MM, SHALL BE MAINTAINED USING A POLE PRUNER BY THE SERVICE PROVIDER TO DISPLAY A GOOD QUALITY SPECIMEN;
- 11.3.6.5. THE PRUNED APPENDAGE SHALL NOT:
- 11.3.5.4.1. Have Jagged edges;
- 11.3.5.4.2. TEARS IN THE BARK;
- 11.3.5.4.3. DIE BACK FROM IMPROPER PRUNING TECHNIQUE;
- 11.3.5.4.4. DISEASE FROM IMPROPER PRUNING AND SUBS STANDARD EQUIPMENT.
- 11.3.6.6. THE PRUNED APPENDAGES SHALL BE TREATED IMMEDIATELY WITH A TREE SEALER OR AN APPROVED SOLUTION TO PREVENT EXPOSURE OF THE WOUND TO DISEASE AND VIRUS. THE SOLUTION SHALL BE APPLIED AS PER THE PRODUCT LABEL;
- 11.3.6.7. Broken and dead branches shall be pruned as soon as they are noticed;
- 11.3.6.8. HEDGE HEIGHT SHALL BE KEPT BETWEEN 1.5 M TO 2M:
- 11.3.6.9. PALM TREES WHERE PRESENT, ARE TO BE PRUNED SO AS TO PRODUCE A "V" SHAPED CROWN AND REMOVE ALL THE DEAD FRONDS/PALM LEAVES AS CLOSE AS POSSIBLE TO THE TRUNK;
- 11.3.6.10.ALL REFUSE GENERATED FROM THE PRUNING SHALL BE REMOVED FROM SITE IMMEDIATELY AFTER OPERATIONS.

11.3.7. TREE REPLACEMENT

11.3.7.1. IN THE EVENT WHERE TREES NEED TO BE REPLACED DUE TO NEGLIGENCE ON THE SERVICE PROVIDER'S PART, THIS SHALL BE RECORDED AND COMMUNICATED WITH THE SERVICE MANAGER TO APPROVE THE SPECIE, CONDITION AND SIZE OF THE TREE TO BE REPLACED.

11.4. HARD SURFACES MAINTENANCE

- 11.4.1. ALL HARD SURFACES AREAS AND DRAINAGE CHANNELS MUST BE SWEPT OF ALL DEBRIS AN REMAIN CLEAN AT ALL TIMES;
- 11.4.2. VEGETATION/WEED CONTROL ON HARD SURFACES:
- 11.4.2.1. A NON-SELECTIVE HERBICIDE SHALL BE USED TO CONTROL ALL WEEDS ON HARD SURFACES ONCE APPROVAL HAS BEEN RECEIVED FROM SERVICE MANAGER, OTHERWISE MECHANICAL REMOVAL SHALL BE THE ONLY ACCEPTABLE METHOD;
- 11.4.3. <u>LITTER FROM HARD SURFACES:</u>
- 11.4.3.1. ALL LOOSE OBJECTS (PAPERS, PLASTIC, GLASS PIECES, STONES, LEAVES DROPLETS ETC.) SHALL BE COLLECTED AND REMOVED FROM SITE.
- 11.4.4. REFUSE FROM HARD SURFACES:
- 11.4.4.1. THE SERVICE PROVIDER MUST REMOVE ALL REFUSE GENERATED FROM THE SITE WITHIN FIVE (5)

 DAYS TO A DISPOSAL SITE APPROVED BY THE LOCAL AUTHORITY (MUNICIPALITY);
- 11.4.4.2. DUMPING IS NOT ALLOWED ON SITE;



- 11.4.4.3. WHERE REFUSE IS TEMPORARILY STORED ON SITE FOR COLLECTION, IT SHOULD BE TEMPORARILY KEPT IN A CONCEALED PLACE THAT WILL NOT BE HAZARDOUS TO THE CLIENTS, SHALL NOT BE DETRIMENTAL TO THE ENVIRONMENT.
- 11.4.4.4. THE REFUSE BINS ON SITE ARE AT NO POINT TO BE USED FOR GARDEN REFUSE; GARDENING REFUSE SHOULD BE COLLECTED AND PLACED IN GARDENING REFUSE BAGS.

11.5. PEST CONTROL ON PLANTS

- 11.5.1. VEGETATION: WEEDS SHALL BE REMOVED MECHANICALLY FROM THE AFFECTED AREAS WITHOUT USE OF HERBICIDES.
- 11.5.2. PEST CONTROL SERVICES MUST BE CARRIED BY AN ACCREDITED PEST CONTROL AGENT;
- 11.5.3. THE SERVICE PROVIDER **MUST COST** AND APPOINT A PEST CONTROL AGENT / SUB-CONTRACT SERVICES FOR PEST CONTROL IF NOT ACCREDITED FOR PEST CONTROL;
- 11.5.4. THE SERVICE PROVIDER MUST PROVIDE THE REGISTRATION DETAILS OF THE PEST CONTROL OFFICER / AGENT FOR CONFIRMATION AND APPROVAL BY THE SERVICE MANAGER BEFORE CARRYING OUT THE SERVICE;
- 11.5.5. PEST CONTROL MUST BE IN TERMS OF "THE FERTILISERS, FARM FEEDS, AGRICULTURAL REMEDIES AND STOCK REMEDIES ACT (ACT 36 OF 1947), WHICH INCLUDES, BUT IS NOT LIMITED TO PESTICIDES, HERBICIDES AND FUNGICIDES;
- 11.5.6. PEST CONTROL SERVICES SHALL BE EXCLUDED FROM MONTHLY INVOICES AND SHALL BE PAID ON A QUOTATION TO BE APPROVED BY THE SERVICE MANAGER, BASED ON A COMPREHENSIVE PEST CONTROL PLAN, WHICH MUST BE SUPPORTED BY THE IDENTIFIED PEST, CHEMICALS TO BE UTILISED, RISK MANAGEMENT, HANDLING AND DISPOSAL, SUPPLIER'S PURCHASE INVOICE / SUB-CONTRACTOR'S DETAILED INVOICE;
- 11.5.7. ALL THE CHEMICALS TO BE USED FOR PEST CONTROL MUST BE SABS APPROVED;
- 11.5.8. Fungal/Viral:
- 11.5.8.1. THE SERVICE PROVIDER SHALL INSPECT ALL PLANTS AND LAWN REGULARLY FOR ANY SIGNS OF A PESTS;
- 11.5.8.2. THE SERVICE PROVIDER MUST PROMPTLY (ON THE SAME DAY) INFORM THE SERVICE MANAGER ON NOTIFICATION OF ANY TYPE OF PEST ON THE PLANTS. AN APPROVAL ON THE SUITABLE METHOD TO CONTROL THE PEST WILL BE PROVIDED, BASED ON THE PEST CONTROL PLAN;
- 11.5.8.3. THE SERVICE PROVIDER MUST COST THE PROVISIONAL AMOUNT FOR PEST CONTROL IN THE PRICING SCHEDULE AS FOLLOWS:
- 11.5.8.4. PEST CONTROL SERVICE.....(PROVISIONAL) [TO PRICING SCHEDULE]

11.6. VERGE MAINTENANCE

- 11.6.1. VEGETATION: WEEDS SHALL BE REMOVED MECHANICALLY FROM THE AFFECTED AREAS;
- 11.6.2. THE VERGE, SOMETIMES REFERRED TO AS THE MUNICIPALITY TERRITORY UP TO THE ROADWAY SHALL FORM PART OF THIS SERVICE;
- 11.6.3. THE VERGE TO BE MAINTAINED SHALL BE DEFINED BY A DISTANCE OF TWO (2) METRES OUTSIDE THE FENCE / PERIMETER OF THE ENCLOSED GROUNDS;
- 11.6.4. THE QUOTED PRICE FOR MAINTENANCE OF THE INTERNAL GROUNDS SHALL INCLUDE THE MAINTENANCE OF THE VERGE AND THE VERGE SHALL BE MAINTAINED IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE TYPE OF SURFACE ON SITE;
- 11.6.5. ADDITIONAL COSTS FOR MAINTENANCE OF THE VERGE ARE NOT APPLICABLE UNDER THIS CONTRACT.

12. GARDEN MATERIAL AND CONSUMABLES

12.1. COMPOST MATERIAL

12.1.1. SERVICE PROVIDER MUST COST AND SUPPLY APPROVED COMPOST AT INTERVALS REQUIRED BY THE SERVICE MANAGER AND THE COMPOST MUST BE FREE OF STONES, DISEASE / VIRUS, WEEDS AND ODOURS REGARDED AS NOXIOUS OR POSING NUISANCE. A SAMPLE OF COMPOST MUST BE PROVIDED FOR APPROVAL BY THE SERVICE MANAGER PRIOR TO DELIVERY TO SITE:



12.1.2. COMPOST.....(M³) [To PRICING SCHEDULE] 12.2. FERTILIZER MATERIAL 12.2.1. SERVICE PROVIDER MUST COST AND SUPPLY APPROVED SLOW RELEASE / ORGANIC FERTILIZER AT INTERVALS REQUIRED BY THE SERVICE MANAGER. A SAMPLE OF FERTILIZER MUST BE PROVIDED FOR APPROVAL BY THE SERVICE MANAGER PRIOR TO DELIVERY TO SITE: 12.2.2. FERTILIZER.....(KG) [TO PRICING SCHEDULE] 12.3. **MULCH MATERIAL** 12.3.1. SERVICE PROVIDER MUST COST AND SUPPLY APPROVED MULCH OF BARK CHIPS 40MM-60MM FOR TREE PITS AND 30MM-50MM FOR PLANTING AREAS AND MUST BE FREE OF STONES, DISEASE/VIRUS AND WEEDS. A SAMPLE OF MULCH MUST BE PROVIDED FOR APPROVAL BY THE SERVICE MANAGER PRIOR TO DELIVERY TO SITE: 12.3.2. MULCH.....(M³) [To PRICING SCHEDULE] 12.4. TOP DRESSING / LAWN DRESSING 12.4.1. SERVICE PROVIDER MUST COST AND SUPPLY APPROVED TOP DRESSING MEDIUM OF A MIXTURE OF COMPOST AND FINE RIVER SAND, FREE OF STONES AND WEEDS. A SAMPLE OF TOP DRESSING MUST BE PROVIDED FOR APPROVAL BY THE SERVICE MANAGER PRIOR TO DELIVERY TO SITE: 12.4.2. TOP DRESSING......(M³) [TO PRICING SCHEDULE] 12.5. **PLANTS** 12.5.1. SERVICE PROVIDER MUST PROVISIONALLY COST AND SUPPLY APPROVED SPECIFIED SIZE PLANTS OF A GOOD CONDITION, DISPLAYING VIGOUR IN GROWTH WITHIN BAGS, FREE OF PESTS AND DISEASES, IN BAGS FREE OF WEEDS AND STONES, TRUE TO SPECIES. 12.5.2. THE QUALITY, QUANTITY OF PLANTS AND SAMPLE MUST BE PROVIDED FOR APPROVAL BY THE SERVICE MANAGER AS PER THE LIST(TO BE MADE AVAILABLE TO SERVICE PROVIDER DURING THE TERM OF CONTRACT AS PER SITE REQUIREMENTS), PRIOR TO DELIVERY TO SITE: 12.5.3. PLANTS.....(PROVISIONAL) [TO PRICING SCHEDULE] 12.6. CONSUMABLE MATERIAL 12.6.1. SERVICE PROVIDER MUST COST AND SUPPLY ALL CONSUMABLE ITEMS (INCLUDING PLASTIC REFUSE BAGS, HAND SOAP, TOILET PAPER, ETC.) THAT ARE NECESSARY FOR THE PROVISION OF AN EFFECTIVE SERVICE ON SITE AS FOLLOWS: 12.6.2. Consumables......(Month) [To Pricing Schedule]

13. OCCUPATIONAL HEALTH AND SAFETY

The Service Provider must cost and comply with all the aspects of the Occupational Health and Safety Act, 1993 (Act 85 of 1993) including the safety file and additionally perform medical surveillance of employees, provide suitable Personal Protective Equipment (PPE) and Signage as follows:

13.1. MEDICAL SURVEILLANCE AND CERTIFICATES

The Service Provider must allow costs for and perform base medical examinations and obtain medical certificates of all employees prior to their employment, during employment and at the exit of employment. The Service Provider must ensure protection of workers by identifying all risks associated with the maintenance of grounds, eliminating or minimising such risks through proper medical, legislative and engineering measures;

- 13.1.1. MEDICAL EXAMINATIONS......(Sum) [To PRICING SCHEDULE]
- 13.2. Personal Protective Equipment (PPE)



The Service Provider **must cost and provide PPE for the employees** made of a durable, safe design and suitable for Gardening maintenance, comfortable when worn under the working conditions and fit snugly to not interfere with the movements of the groundsman as follows:

13.2.1. Personal Protective Equipment......(Sum) [To Pricing Schedule]

The PPE shall comprise of a set allocated per employee as follows:

- 13.2.1.1. MINIMUM 2 X CONTINENTAL SUITS PER YEAR WITH COMPANY AND EPWP LOGO
- 13.2.1.2. GLOVES (FOR ALL WORK)
- 13.2.1.3. RAIN COAT
- 13.2.1.4. SAFETY SHOES (STEEL TOE)
- 13.2.1.5. Shin PADS
- 13.2.1.6. PROTECTIVE EAR MUFFS
- 13.2.1.7. VISOR (FACIAL PROTECTION)

13.3. SIGNAGE

The Service Provider **must cost and supply neat warning** signs of a size and design to be easily recognisable to the general public. The signs must be used wherever work is in progress, more especially hazardous work to alert all persons using the facility and surrounds.

The warning signs are to be made in English and another local language, and shall be used for the term of the contract as follows:

- 13.3.1. WARNING SIGNAGE.....(No) [To PRICING SCHEDULE]
- 13.4. HAZARDOUS CHEMICALS AND TASKS
- 13.4.1. THE SERVICE PROVIDER SHALL NOT STORE OR USE POISONS, FLAMMABLE CHEMICALS AND MATERIALS ON THE PROPERTY WITHOUT THE WRITTEN CONSENT OF THE DEPARTMENT.
- 13.4.2. IN THE EVENT THAT SOME TASKS ARE DEEMED HAZARDOUS TO THE WELLBEING OF OCCUPANTS AS WELL AS VISITORS TO FACILITY; SUCH TASKS WILL BE AVOIDED UNTIL THE RISK CAN BE AVERTED. MEASURES USED TO MITIGATE RISK SHALL NOT POSE FURTHER FINANCIAL IMPLICATION TO THE DEPARTMENT.

14. EQUIPMENT FOR GARDENING MAINTENANCE

14.1. MACHINERY FOR MOWING / CUTTING

THE SERVICE PROVIDER MUST COST, PROVIDE AND MAINTAIN MACHINERY INCLUSIVE OF RUNNING COSTS (FUEL) OF EQUIPMENT FOR THE MOWING / CUTTING OF LAWN / GRASS AND TRIMMING COMPRISING OF, BUT NOT LIMITED TO ROTARY LAWN MOWER(S), BRUSH CUTTER(S), TRIMMER(S) AND BLOWERS AT THE STANDARD REQUIRED BY THE DEPARTMENT AS FOLLOWS:

14.1.1. MACHINERY......(SUM) [To PRICING SCHEDULE]

14.2. Tools

The Service Provider **must cost**, **provide and maintain tools** for the effective and efficient maintenance of the grounds at the required standard wherein the department has the right to accept or reject any of the items as follows:

14.2.1. TOOLS.....(SUM) [To PRICING SCHEDULE]

The equipment and tools utilised for any part of the service shall be in compliance with the Occupational Health and safety Act (Act 85 of 1993) and shall be **allocated per site** as follows:

14.2.1.1.	Bow saw(s)	14.2.1.9.	Pole pruner(s)
14.2.1.2. 14.2.1.3. 14.2.1.4.	BROOM(S) GARDEN FORK(S) HOSE PIPE(S) (SUITABLE	14.2.1.10. 14.2.1.11.	SECATEURS(S) SPRAY CAN(S)
	LENGTH)	14.2.1.12. 14.2.1.13.	SPRINKLER HEAD(S) STEEL RAKE AND FAN RAKE(S)
14.2.1.5. 14.2.1.6.	LOPPER(S) NOZZLE SPRAYER(S)	14.2.1.14. 14.2.1.15.	TAP & HOSE CONNECTORS(S) WATERING CAN(S)
14.2.1.7. 14.2.1.8.	PICK-AXE(S) PLANTERS SPADE(S)	14.2.1.16.	WHEEL-BARROW(S)

BID NO: PEF 170/2024



OF EQUIPMENT FREE OF CHARGE TO THE SERVICE PROVIDER;

- 14.2.3. Should there be an unavailability of space, then the Service Provider will be required to remove their equipment from the site;
- 14.2.4. THE DEPARTMENT HAS THE RIGHT TO INSPECT THE ALLOCATED SPACE AND UPON DISCRETION CANCEL THE ARRANGEMENT.

14.3. POWER AND WATER SUPPLY

- 14.3.1. ELECTRICITY SHALL NOT BE PROVIDED TO THE SERVICE PROVIDER FOR THE OPERATION OF EQUIPMENT;
- 14.3.2. THE DEPARTMENT SHALL AS AVAILABLE AT EXISTING POINTS SUPPLY WATER FOR OPERATIONAL PURPOSES TO THE SERVICE PROVIDER FREE OF CHARGE;
- 14.3.3. THE SERVICE PROVIDER IS TO CONSULT WITH THE LOCAL MUNICIPALITY TO ESTABLISH THE STATUS OF WATER RESTRICTIONS AND IN THE EVENT THAT RESTRICTIONS ARE IN PLACE THEY ARE TO CONVEY THE INFORMATION TO THE SERVICE MANAGER WITHIN TWO (2) DAYS;
- 14.3.4. In the event of water restrictions, the Service Provider May upon own discretion make its own arrangements in supplying water without the right of recourse against the department.

15. TRANSPORT

The Service Provider must cost and provide suitable transport for conveying employees to site, travelling for contract management / supervision, delivery of material to site and carting away garden refuse to an approved site as follows:

15.1. TRANSPORT FOR PERSONNEL

The Service Provider must employ local personnel to reduce transport costs and **must allow costs for conveying employees to site** to perform garden maintenance and make provision for attending monthly site visits and meetings with the Service Manager and for contract management / supervision throughout the duration of the contract as follows; 15.1.1. Personnel Transport......(KM) [To Pricing Schedule]

15.2. TRANSPORT FOR MATERIAL & CARTAGE

The Service Provider must cost and provide suitable transport for material comprising of delivery of garden material to site including, but not limited to new plants, compost, fertilizer, mulch, top-dressing, consumables, etc. and carting away / collection of garden refuse a minimum four (4) times a month to an approved site as follows:

- 15.2.1. MATERIAL CARTAGE / TRANSPORT.(Sum) [To PRICING SCHEDULE]
- 15.2.2. DISPOSAL TRANSPORT.....(SUM) [To PRICING SCHEDULE]

Refuse management must be adhered to as follows:

- 15.2.1.1. THE SERVICE PROVIDER MUST COLLECT AND REMOVE ALL REFUSE (INCLUDES ALL FOREIGN OBJECTS SUCH AS PAPER, PLASTIC, GLASS, STONES, LEAVES) SITE ON A WEEKLY BASIS;
- 15.2.1.2. REFUSE UNATTENDED BEYOND THE STIPULATED TIMEFRAME, NOT IN BAGS AND NOT IN THE ALLOCATED REFUSE AREA SHALL BE REGARDED AS DUMPING;
- 15.2.1.3. ALL COSTS OF REFUSE DISPOSAL AT AN APPROVED MUNICIPAL DUMP SITE MUST BE INCLUDED IN THE QUOTED PRICE;
- 15.2.1.4. Where refuse is stored on site for collection, it shall be out of site and not cause any nuisance;
- 15.2.1.5. THE SERVICE PROVIDER MUST COMMUNICATE WITH THE SERVICE MANAGER REGARDING AN AREA FOR ALLOCATION FOR REFUSE STORAGE;
- 15.2.1.6. THE REFUSE BINS ON SITE ARE AT NO POINT TO BE USED FOR GARDEN REFUSE UNLESS PROVIDED BY THE SERVICE PROVIDER;

16. CESSION AND DELEGATION OF CONTRACT

- 16.1. THE DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS AND INFRASTRUCTURE (DPWI) IS IN THE PROCESS OF DEVOLVING THE GARDENING / GARDEN SERVICES FUNCTIONS TO THE DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE AND CONSTITUTIONAL DEVELOPMENT (DOJ&CD);
- **16.2.** THIS CONTRACT HAS BEEN IDENTIFIED AS ONE OF THE SERVICES TO BE DEVOLVED BY DPWI TO DOJ&CD THROUGH CESSION:

BID NO: PEF 170/2024



- **16.3.** THE DPWI SHALL CEDE, ASSIGN, OR TRANSFER ANY OF ITS RIGHTS AND / OR OBLIGATIONS IN TERMS OF THIS AGREEMENT (WHETHER IN PART OR IN WHOLE) OR DELEGATE ANY OF ITS OBLIGATIONS IN TERMS OF THIS AGREEMENT TO DOJ&CD:
- **16.4.** WHEREIN THE DOJ&CD SHALL ACCEPT THE CESSION AND ASSUME SUCH OBLIGATIONS:
- 16.5. BY SIGNING THIS AGREEMENT AND DELIVERING THIS SERVICE, THE DPWI APPOINTED SERVICE PROVIDER CONSENTS TO SUCH CESSION AND DELEGATION;
- **16.6.** ALL THE PARTIES (DPWI, DOJ&CD AND SERVICE PROVIDER) UNDERTAKE TO CO-OPERATE IN GOOD FAITH WITH THE OTHER PARTIES TO GIVE PRACTICAL EFFECT TO THE CESSION AND DELEGATION OF THIS CONTRACT;
- **16.7.** THE CESSION AND DELEGATION OF THIS CONTRACT SHALL TAKE EFFECT FROM THE EFFECTIVE DATE TO BE AGREED BY ALL THE PARTIES;
- 16.8. NOTWITHSTANDING THE AGREEMENT DATE, WITH EFFECT FROM THE EFFECTIVE DATE THE CEDENT (DPWI) HEREBY CEDES, TRANSFERS AND MAKES OVER, AS AN OUT AND OUT CESSION, THE CEDED RIGHTS AND ASSIGN THE ASSIGNED OBLIGATIONS UNTO AND IN FAVOUR OF THE CESSIONARY (DOJ&CD), WHO ACCEPTS SUCH AS AN OUT AND OUT CESSION WITH EFFECT FROM THE EFFECTIVE DATE.

17. PRICING GUIDELINE

17.1. ANNUAL ESCALATION AND CONTRACT AMOUNT PRICING GUIDELINE

- 17.2.1. A MAINTENANCE SERVICE CONTRACT IS AN ANNUAL CONTRACT REPEATED OVER THE NUMBER OF YEARS FOR THE DURATION OF THE CONTRACT. E.G.;
- 17.2.2. THE SERVICE PROVIDER MUST PROVIDE AN ESCALATION RATE TO ENSURE THE PRICE INCREASE AS A RESULT OF INFLATION DOES NOT AFFECT THE ABILITY OF THE SERVICE PROVIDER TO MAKE PROFIT AND PERFORM IN TERMS OF THE CONTRACT;
- 17.2.3. A 24 MONTH CONTRACT = 1 YEAR CONTRACT X 2, I.E. = 12 X 2 = 24 MONTHS. SIMILARLY,
- 17.2.4. A 36 MONTH CONTRACT = 1 YEAR CONTRACT X 3; I.E. = $12 \times 3 = 36$ MONTHS.
- 17.2.5. Say the Service Provider has provided an escalation rate of 3% and the year 1 total is R100'000;
- 17.2.6. YEAR 2 = YEAR 1 AMOUNT + ESCALATION RATE
- 17.2.7. YEAR 2 = R100'000 + 3% = R103000. I.E. $R100000 \times (1 + (3/100) = R10000 \times 1.03)$
- 17.2.8. THE BID OFFER FOR THE 24 MONTH IS THEREFORE = YEAR 1 + YEAR 2 (ESCALATED) = R100' 000 + R103 000 = R203 000.

17.2. RENEWAL OF CONTRACT PRICING GUIDELINE

- 17.2.1. If the contract is renewed for a further 12 months, the Year 2 amount will be escalated as follows: Year $3 = R103\ 000 + 3\%$ i.e. $R103\ 000 \times (1 + (3/100)) = R103\ 000 \times 1.03 = R106\ 090$.
- 17.2.2. THE CONTRACT AMOUNT FOR YEAR 3 = R100000 + R103000 + R106090 = R309090.





PRICING SCHEDULE

Item			Quantity	Rate	Amount
No.					
	SER\	VICE DESCRIPTION			
		DENING SERVICES ALICEDALE, COOKHOUSE &			
	PATE	ERSON			
	GENI	ERAL NOTES:			
	(I)	The agreement is to be the Facilities			
		Management Conditions of Contract (DPW)			
		SEPT. 2005 VERSION 1			
	(11)	Division to the contrast the vetes shall be			
	(II)	Pursuant to this contract, the rates shall be subject to an annual escalation cap limited to			
		five percent (5%) per annum, the base rate			
		being the date of an award of tender.			
	(iii)	Tenderers are referred to the			
	()	abovementioned documents for the full intent			
		and meaning of each clause thereof			
		(hereinafter referred to by heading and clause			
		number only) for which such allowance must			
		be made as may be considered necessary.			
	(iv)	Where standard clauses or alternatives are			
	(iv)	not entirely applicable to this contract such			
		modifications, corrections or supplements as			
		will apply are given under each relevant			
		clause heading.			
	(v)	Where any item is not relevant to this specific			
		contract such item is marked N/A (signifying			
		"not applicable").			
	(vi)	Grouping of items necessitating the			
	` ,	completion of works is allocated per type of			
		service to be executed.			
	(vii)	The Service Provider is expected to			
	(*,	familiarise themselves with the site and			
		condition of the respective SITE to accurately			
		estimate the resources required for the			
		successful GARDENING Maintenance Services			
	(viii)	The Contract period in months		24	
	(*)	The Contract police in monanc			
	(ix)	Number of Groundsman required		3	
	()	·			
		Carried Forward		R	
					Not priced
	CVBD	ENING SERVICES ALICEDALE, COOKHOUSE &			
	PATER	RSON			
	_	ICE DESCRIPTION & GENERAL NOTES:			
		GQEBERHA REGIONAL OFFICE			
	FACIL	ITIES MANAGEMENT: GARDENING SERVICES			



GARDEN MAINTENANCE FOR 24 MONTHS AT ALICEDALE, COOKHOUSE & PATERSON MAGISTRATE OFFICES

Item No.			Quantity	Rate	Amount
	SCHEDULE NO. 1: CONTRACT MANAGEMENT, MAND MAINTENANCE 9. SERVICE PROVIDER'S RESPONSIBILITIES	ATERIAL_			
1	9.1.1. Management / Supervision of Services	Month	12		
2	9.1.2. Administration of Contract	Month	12		
3	9.3.4. Insurance cover for all risks	Month	12		
	11.5. VEGETATION/WEED CONTROL ON PLANT	rs			
4	11.5.8.4. Pest Control Service	Prov	1		8 000,00
	12. GARDEN MATERIAL & CONSUMABLES				
5	12.1.2. Compost	m3	6		
6	12.2.2. Fertilizer	Kg	70		
7	12.3.2. Mulch	m3	3		
8	12.4.2. Top Dressing	m3	10		
9	12.5.3. Plants	Prov	3	1 000,00	3 000,00
10	12.6.2. Consumables	Month	12		
	13. OCCUPATIONAL HEALTH AND SAFETY				
11	13.1.1. Medical examinations	Sum	1		
12	13.2.1. Personal Protective Equipment	Sum	1		
13	13.3.1. Warning signage	No.	2		
	Car	ried Forward		R	
	ALICEDALE, COOKHOUSE & PATERSON MAGISTRATE OFFICE SCHEDULE NO. 1: CONTRACT MANAGEMENT, MATERIAL AI DPWI: GQEBERHA REGIONAL OFFICE FACILITIES MANAGEMENT: GARDENING SERVICES			IAINTENANCE FO	



Item No.		Quantity	Rate	Amount
	Brought Forward		R	
	14. EQUIPMENT FOR MAINTENANCE		1	
14	14.1.1. Machinery Sum	12		
15	14.2.1. Equipment and tools Sum	3		
	15. TRANSPORT			
16	15.1.1. Personnel Transport Km Month	12		
17	15.2.1. Material Cartage / Transpor Km Sum			
18	15.2.2. Disposal Transport Km Month			
10	No.2.2. Dioposal Managart Itali			
	SCHEDULE NO. 1: CONTRACT MANAGEMENT, MATERIAL AN	MAINTENA	NCE	
19	(NB: First x 12 Months Total Excluding Labour Carried to Sun		R	
	GARDENING SERVICES ALICEDALE, COOKHOUSE & PATERSON SCHEDULE NO. 1: CONTRACT MANAGEMENT, MATERIAL AND MAINTENAN DPWI: GQEBERHA REGIONAL OFFICE FACILITIES MANAGEMENT: GARDENING SERVICES	CE		To be carried over to Item 20 in "FINAL SUMMARY"

BID NO: PEF 170/2024



	GA	RDENING SERVICES ALICEDALE,	, COOKHOUSE & PATERSON		
		TAL DIRECT LABOUR COS	TS FOR THE CONTRACT	Annexure A	
Number of Groundsmen	3	Groundsmen			
Number of months	24	Months			
Item		Description	Departmental Guide	Details of Bidder's Offer	
T.2.1.		r's hourly rate that must not less published in terms of Government	Please note: The Bidder is required to comply at least with the minimum sectorial determination rate for the relevant area as gazetted at the closing date of the bid	R/ hour (See note 4 below)	
T.2.2.	Basic Sa	alary	hourly rate x 8 hours per day x 3 days per week x 4,33 weeks per month	R per month	
Provisions to b	e made a	s additional costs incurred to th	ne minimum monthly salary		
	Annual l	eave provision	10 days per year ÷ 12		
T.2.3.		r month) based on minimum determined	months x hourly rate x 8 hours per day	R per month	
	Sick leav	ve	6 days per year ÷ 12		
T.2.4.	(Pro rata pe days per ye	r month) based on minimum determined ar.	months x hourly rate x 8 hours per day	R per month	
T.2.5.		esponsibility leave	3 days per year ÷ 12 months x hourly rate x 8		
1.2.5.	(Pro rata pe days per ye	r month) based on minimum determined ar.	hours per day	R per month	
	Unemplo	oyment Insurance Fund (UIF	7)		
T.2.6.	(1% contribu employee)	ution by employer, 1% contribution by	2% of basic monthly salary	R per month	
T.2.7.	Workman's Compensation (COIDA) (Class J: Sub-class 0501 Tariffs of Assessment)		2.65% of basic monthly		
			salary	R per month	
T.2.8.	Provide	nt fund	5,25% of basic monthly salary	R	
T.2.9.	Skills De	evelopment levy	1 % of monthly wages	R per month	
	Bonus			permonar	
T.2.10.		bonus by is subject to good / excellent by the Service Provider)	Annual bonus ÷ 12 months	R per month	
	Monthly	salary cost per Groundsma	n	1	
T.2.11.		2.+T2.3.+T2.4.+T2.5.+T2.6+T2.7+T2.8+T		R	
	·			per month	
T.2.12.	Number	of Groundsmen required		groundsmen)	
T.2.13.	Total Co	entract Period		(Number of menths)	
	TOTAL I	DIRECT LABOUR COSTS FO	OR THE CONTRACT	(Number of months)	
T.2.14.	`	11 x T2.12 x T2.13)			
	This total T2.14: Total Direct Costs for the contract period must be carried over to Schedule No. 2 of Pricing Schedule: Total Direct Labour Costs for			R for the contract	
	-	ied forward to Item 24 on FINAL SUI		period	
T.2.1	cleaner/gro South Afric	um labour rate tendered by the bidd bundsman as published in terms of a as at the closing date of the bid	sectorial determination 1, Contra	act Cleaning Sector of	
T.2.1	The rate tendered per hour will be subjected to any price adjustments or additional levies, published in terms of Government Notice under Sectorial Determination: Contract Clean				
T.2.14.	evaluation.		l, the bidder's offer will be disqua	lified from any further	
		ALE, COOKHOUSE & PATERSON CT LABOUR COSTS FOR THE CONTRA	CT PERIOD		
DPWI: GQEBERHA					
FACILITIES MANAG	SEMENT: GAF	RDENING SERVICES			



GARDENING SERVICES ALICEDALE, COOKHOUSE & PATERSON

Item No.	FINAL SUMMARY			Amount
20	CONTRACT MANAGEMENT, MATERIAL AND MAINTENANCE: YEAR 1)	R	Coat Voor 1
	(Carried over from Item 19)		Cost Year 1	
21	CALCULATION OF CONTRACT MANAGEME MATERIAL AND MAINTENANCE: YEAR 2 (Carrying over of R-value of Item 20)	NT,	R _	Item 20 (Same Year 1 above)
22	5.7.1. ANNUAL ESCALATION NOT EXCEEDING 5%	%		
		Indicate % Escalation	R	(Item 20 x % escalation)
23	CONTRACT MANAGEMENT, MATERIAL AN MAINTENANCE: YEAR 2	1	R	(nom 20 x % coodation)
				(Item 21 + Item 22)
24	TOTAL COSTS: CONTRACT MANAGEMENT AND MAINTENANCE (YEAR 1 + YEAR 2)	, MATERIAL	R	
25	TOTAL DIRECT LABOUR COSTS FOR THE CONTRACT PERIOD (Carried over from Schedule No.2)		R	
				(Carried over Item T.2.14)
26	TOTAL COSTS EXCLUDING PROFIT		R	
	Item 24 + Item 25			Item 24 + Item 25
27	PROFIT IN R-VALUE AND PERCENTAGE	%	R	
		Indicate % Profit		(Item 26 x % Profit)
28	TOTAL COSTS INCLUDING PROFIT		R	
	Item 26 + Item 27			Item 26 + Item 27
29	VAT @ 15%		R	
	(Item 28 x 15%)			Item 28 x 15%
30	TOTAL BID OFFER To be carried over to the "Form of Offer"		R	
Item 25	If theTotal Labour Cost for the Contract period is carried required Total Direct Labour Cost for the Contract Period			
	GARDENING SERVICES ALICEDALE, COOKHOUSE & P. FINAL SUMMARY		<u> </u>	
	DPWI: GQEBERHA REGIONAL OFFICE FACILITIES MANAGEMENT: GARDENING SERVICES			





DPW-07: FORM OF OFFER AND ACCEPTANCE

The Employer, identified in the acceptance signature block, has solicited offers to enter into a contract for the procurement of:

Bid no: PEF 170/2024

Rand (in words):

Bid/ Project Description: GARDEN MAINTENANCE FOR 24 MONTHS AT ALICEDALE, COOKHOUSE & PATERSON MAGISTRATE OFFICES

The Tenderer, identified in the offer signature block, has examined the documents listed in the tender data and addenda thereto as listed in the returnable schedules, and by submitting this offer has accepted the conditions of tender.

By the representative of the Tenderer, deemed to be duly authorized, signing this part of this form of offer and acceptance, the Tenderer offers to perform all of the obligations and responsibilities of the Service Provider under the contract including compliance with all its terms and conditions according to their true intent and meaning for an amount to be determined in accordance with the conditions of contract identified in the contract data.

THE OFFERED TOTAL OF THE PRICES INCLUSIVE OF VALUE ADDED TAX (All applicable taxes" includes value-added tax, pay as you earn, income tax, unemployment insurance fund contributions and skills development levies) IS:

d	models and a Co. The constituted and a model and a constituted and
the prefe	erred tender(s). The negotiated and agreed price will be considered
fore the the Se	ceptance part of this form of offer and acceptance and e end of the period of validity stated in the tender data, rvice Provider in the conditions of contract identified in
ENTIT	Y: (cross out block, which is not applicable)
	Natural Person or Partnership:
	Whose Identity Number(s) is/are:
OR	
	Whose Income Tax Reference Number is/are:
	CSD supplier number:
OIS (if a	applicable):
' :	Note:
	A Resolution / Power of Attorney, signed by all the Directors / Member / Partners of the Legal Entity must
In his/her capacity as:	
	on the action of the Se





Bid No: PEF 170/2024

Bid/ Project Description: GARDEN MAINTENANCE FOR 24 MONTHS AT ALICEDALE, COOKHOUSE & PATERSON MAGISTRATE OFFICES

SIGNED FOR THE TENDERER:								
Name of representative	-							
WITNESSED BY:								
Name of witness	Signature		Date					
This Offer is in respect of: (Please indicate with an "X" in the appropriate block) The official documents								
SECURITY OFFERED: (Not required for this quotation/	bid)							
The Service Provider will provide one of the following for	ms of security:							
(1) Cash deposit of 2.5% of the Contract Sum (exc	Yes 🗌	No ⊠						
(2) Variable guarantee of 2.5% of the Contract Sum (excl. VAT) (DPW-10.5: FM)			No ⊠					
(3) Retention of 2.5% of the Contract Sum (excl. VAT)			No ⊠					
(4) 1.25% cash deposit and 1.25% retention of the Contract Sum (excl. VAT)			No ⊠					
NB. Guarantees submitted must be issued by either an in Insurance Act, 1998 (Act 35 of 1998) or by a bank duly re pro-forma referred to above. No alterations or amendmen	gistered in terms of the Banks Act, 1990 (A	Act 94 of 1						
The Tenderer elects as its <i>domicilium citandi et exe</i> notices may be served, as (physical address):	<i>cutandi</i> in the Republic of South Africa	, where a	any and all le	gal				
Other Contact Details of the Tenderer are:								
Telephone No	ellular Phone No			Fax				
No								
Postal address								
Banker	Branch							
Bank Account No.	Branch Code							
Registration No of Tenderer at Department of Labour	ır							



BID NO: PEF 170/2024

By signing this part of this form of offer and acceptance, the Employer identified below accepts the Tenderer's offer. In consideration thereof, the Employer shall pay the Service Provider the amount due in accordance with the conditions of contract identified in the contract data. Acceptance of the Tenderer's offer shall form an agreement between the Employer and the Tenderer upon the terms and conditions contained in this agreement and in the contract that is the subject of this agreement.

Bid No: PEF 170/2024

Bid/ Project Description: GARDEN MAINTENANCE FOR 24 MONTHS AT ALICEDALE, COOKHOUSE & PATERSON MAGISTRATE OFFICES

The terms of the contract, are contained in:

Part 1 Agreements and contract data, (which includes this agreement)

Part 2 Pricing data

Part 3 Scope of work.

Part 4 Site information

and drawings (where applicable) and documents or parts thereof, which may be incorporated by reference into Parts 1 to 4 above.

Deviations from and amendments to the documents listed in the tender data and any addenda thereto as listed in the tender schedules as well as any changes to the terms of the offer agreed by the Tenderer and the Employer during this process of offer and acceptance, are contained in the schedule of deviations attached to and forming part of this agreement. No amendments to or deviations from said documents are valid unless contained in this schedule.

The Tenderer shall within two weeks after receiving a completed copy of this agreement, including the schedule of deviations (if any), contact the Employer's agent (whose details are given in the contract data) to arrange the delivery of any bonds, guarantees, proof of insurance and any other documentation to be provided in terms of the conditions of contract identified in the contract data. Failure to fulfil any of these obligations in accordance with those terms shall constitute a repudiation of this agreement.

Notwithstanding anything contained herein, this agreement comes into effect, if delivered by hand on the day of delivery, or if delivered by courier within two working days after submission by the Employer to the courier services for a door-to door delivery to the tenderer, provided that the Employer notifies the tenderer of the tracking number within 24 hours of such submission. Unless the tenderer (now Service Provider) within seven working days of the date of such submission notifies the Employer in writing of any reason why he cannot accept the contents of the schedule of deviation to this agreement if applicable), this agreement shall constitute a binding contract between the parties.

For the Employer:

Name of sign	atory	Signature	Date		
Name of Organisation:	Department of P	Department of Public Works			
Address of Organisation:					
WITNESSED BY:					
Name of witr	ness	Signature	Date		



SCHEDULE OF DEVIATIONS

Bid no: PEF 170/2024

Bid/ Project Description: GARDEN MAINTENANCE FOR 24 MONTHS AT ALICEDALE, COOKHOUSE & PATERSON MAGISTRATE OFFICES

1.1.1. Subject:	
Detail:	
1.1.2. Subject:	
Detail:	
1.1.3. Subject:	
Detail:	
1.1.4. Subject:	
Detail:	
1.1.5. Subject:	
Detail:	
1.1.6. Subject:	
Detail:	

By the duly authorised representatives signing this agreement, the Employer and the Tenderer agree to and accept the foregoing schedule of deviations as the only deviations from and amendments to the documents listed in the tender data and addenda thereto as listed in the tender schedules, as well as any confirmation, clarification or changes to the terms of the offer agreed by the Tenderer and the Employer during this process of offer and acceptance.

It is expressly agreed that no other matter whether in writing, oral communication or implied during the period between the issue of the tender documents and the receipt by the Tenderer of a completed signed copy of this Agreement shall have any meaning or effect in the contract between the parties arising from this agreement.



BID NO: PEF 170/2024

PA-11: BIDDER'S DISCLOSURE

1. PURPOSE OF THE FORM

Any person (natural or juristic) may make an offer or offers in terms of this invitation to bid. In line with the principles of transparency, accountability, impartiality, and ethics as enshrined in the Constitution of the Republic of South Africa and further expressed in various pieces of legislation, it is required for the bidder to make this declaration in respect of the details required hereunder.

Where a person/s are listed in the Register for Tender Defaulters and / or the List of Restricted Suppliers, that person will automatically be disqualified from the bid process.

2.	BIDDER'S DECLARATION			
2.1	Is the bidder, or any of its directors / trustees / shareholders / members / partners or any person having a controlling interest ³ in the enterprise, employed by the state?			
	a controlling interest. In the one	ciprise, employed by the state:	☐ YES ☐ NO	
2.1.1		e names, individual identity numbers ectors / trustees / shareholders / memberse, in table below.		
Ful	l Name	Identity Number	Name of State institution	
(3) the power, by one person or a group of persons holding the majority of the equity of an enterprise, alternatively, the person/s having the deciding vote or power to influence or to direct the course and decisions of the enterprise.				
"Tende	eference to words "Bid" or Bidder" herein er" or "Tenderer". kternal Use	and/or in any other documentation shall be con	strued to have the same meaning as the words	

2.2 Do you, or any person connected with the bidder, have a relationship with any person who is employed by the procuring institution?

BID NO: PEF 170/2024

Tun	☐ YES ☐ NO
2.2.1	If so, furnish particulars:
2.3	Does the bidder or any of its directors / trustees / shareholders / members / partners or any person having a controlling interest in the enterprise have any interest in any other related enterprise whether or not they are bidding for this contract?
2.3.1	If so, furnish particulars:
3.	DECLARATION
	I, the undersigned, (name)
3.1	I have read and I understand the contents of this disclosure;
3.2	I understand that the accompanying bid will be disqualified if this disclosure is found not to be true and complete in every respect;
3.3	The bidder has arrived at the accompanying bid independently from, and without consultation, communication, agreement or arrangement with any competitor. However, communication between partners in a joint venture or consortium ⁴ will not be construed as collusive bidding.
3.4	In addition, there have been no consultations, communications, agreements or arrangements with any competitor regarding the quality, quantity, specifications, prices, including methods, factors or formulas used to calculate prices, market allocation, the intention or decision to submit or not to submit the bid, bidding with the intention not to win the bid and conditions or delivery particulars of the products or services to which this bid invitation relates.
3.5	The terms of the accompanying bid have not been, and will not be, disclosed by the bidder, directly or indirectly, to any competitor, prior to the date and time of the official bid opening or of the awarding of the contract.
3.6	There have been no consultations, communications, agreements or arrangements made by the bidder with any official of the procuring institution in relation to this procurement process prior to and during the bidding process except to provide clarification on the bid submitted where so required by the institution; and the bidder was not involved in the drafting of the specifications or terms of reference for this bid.

Any reference to words "Bid" or Bidder" herein and/or in any other documentation shall be construed to have the same meaning as the words "Tender" or "Tenderer". For External Use

⁴ Joint venture or Consortium means an association of persons for the purpose of combining their expertise, property, capital, efforts, skill and knowledge in an activity for the execution of a contract.



3.7 I am aware that, in addition and without prejudice to any other remedy provided to combat any restrictive practices related to bids and contracts, bids that are suspicious will be reported to the Competition Commission for investigation and possible imposition of administrative penalties in terms of section 59 of the Competition Act No 89 of 1998 and or may be reported to the National Prosecuting Authority (NPA) for criminal investigation and or may be restricted from conducting business with the public sector for a period not exceeding ten (10) years in terms of the Prevention and Combating of Corrupt Activities Act No 12 of 2004 or any other applicable legislation.

I DECLARE THAT THE INFORMATION FURNISHED IN PARAGRAPHS 1, 2 and 3 ABOVE IS CORRECT. I ACCEPT THAT THE STATE MAY REJECT THE BID OR ACT AGAINST ME IN TERMS OF PARAGRAPH 6 OF PFMA SCM INSTRUCTION 03 OF 2021/22 ON PREVENTING AND COMBATING ABUSE IN THE SUPPLY CHAIN MANAGEMENT SYSTEM SHOULD THIS DECLARATION PROVE TO BE FALSE.

Name of Bidder	Signature	Date	Position

This form is aligned to SBD 4.



PA-15.1: RESOLUTION OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS

(leg	gally correct full name and registration number, if applicable, of t	the Enterprise)
He	eld at	(place)
on	1	(date)
RE	ESOLVED that:	
1	The Enterprise submits a Tender to the Departmen	nt of Public Works in respect of the following project:
1	The Enterprise submits a Tender to the Department (project description as per Tender Document)	nt of Public Works in respect of the following project:
1		
	(project description as per Tender Document)	(Tender Number as per Tender Document,
1	(project description as per Tender Document) Tender Number:	(Tender Number as per Tender Document,

be, and is hereby, authorised to sign the Tender, and any and all other documents and/or correspondence in connection with and relating to the Tender, as well as to sign any Contract, and any and all documentation, resulting from the award of the Tender to the Enterprise mentioned above.



	Name	Capacity	Signature
1			
2			
3			
4			
5			
6			
7			
8			
9			
10			
11			
12			
13			
14			
15			
16			
17			
18			
19			
20			

٨	lo	te	9.

- 1. * Delete which is not applicable.
- NB: This resolution must, where possible, be signed by <u>all</u> the Directors / Members / Partners of the Tendering Enterprise.
- In the event that paragraph 2 cannot be complied with, the resolution must be signed by Directors / Members / Partners holding a majority of the shares / ownership of the Tendering Enterprise (attach proof of shareholding / ownership hereto).
- 4. Directors / Members / Partners of the Tendering Enterprise may alternatively appoint a person to sign this document on behalf of the Tendering Enterprise, which person must be so authorized by way of a duly completed power of attorney, signed by the Directors / Members / Partners holding a majority of the shares / ownership of the Tendering Enterprise (proof of shareholding / ownership and power of attorney are to be attached hereto).
- Should the number of Directors / Members / Partners exceed the space available above, additional names and signatures must be supplied on a separate page.

ENTERPRISE STAMP



Postal Address:

PA-15.2: RESOLUTION OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS TO **ENTER INTO CONSORTIA OR JOINT VENTURES**

(100	ally correct full name and registration number, if applicable, of the Enterprise)
Нe	d at (place)
on	(date)
RE	SOLVED that:
1.	The Enterprise submits a Tender, in consortium/joint venture with the following Enterprises:
	(list all the legally correct full names and registration numbers, if applicable, of the Enterprises forming the consortium/joint venture)
	to the Department of Public Works in respect of the following project:
	(project description as per Tender Document)
	Tender Number:(Tender Number as per Tender Document)
1	*Mr/Mrs/Ms:
	in *his/her Capacity as:(Position in the Enterprise)
	and who will sign as follows:
	be, and is hereby, authorised to sign a consortium/joint venture agreement with the parties listed under ite 1 above, and any and all other documents and/or correspondence in connection with and relating to t consortium/joint venture, in respect of the project described under item 1 above.
2	The Enterprise accept joint and several liability with the parties listed under item 1 above for the due fulfilmed of the obligations of the joint venture deriving from, and in any way connected with, the Contract to be enterinto with the Department in respect of the project described under item 1 above.
3	The Enterprise chooses as its <i>domicilium citandi et executandi</i> for all purposes arising from this joint ventuagreement and the Contract with the Department in respect of the project under item 1 above:
	Physical address:
	Postal Code
	Physical address:Postal Code



Pr	ostal
	Jolai

Гelephone number:	_ Fax number:
-------------------	---------------

	Name	Capacity	Signature
1			
2			
3			
4			
5			
6			
7			
8			
9			
10			

The tendering enterprise hereby absolves the Department of Public Works from any liability whatsoever that may arise as a result of this document being signed.

Note:

- 1. * Delete which is not applicable.
- 2. **NB:** This resolution must, where possible, be signed by <u>all</u> the Directors / Members / Partners of the Tendering Enterprise.
- 3. In the event that paragraph 2 cannot be complied with, the resolution must be signed by Directors / Members / Partners holding a majority of the shares / ownership of the Tendering Enterprise (attach proof of shareholding / ownership hereto).
- 4. Directors / Members / Partners of the Tendering Enterprise may alternatively appoint a person to sign this document on behalf of the Tendering Enterprise, which person must be so authorized by way of a duly completed power of attorney, signed by the Directors / Members / Partners holding a majority of the shares / ownership of the Tendering Enterprise (proof of shareholding / ownership and power of attorney are to be attached hereto).
- 5. Should the number of Directors / Members / Partners exceed the space available above, additional names and signatures must be supplied on a separate page.

ENTERPRISE STAMP



PA-15.3: SPECIAL RESOLUTION OF CONSORTIA OR JOINT VENTURES

RESOLUTION of a meeting of the duly authorised representatives of the following legal entities who have entered into a consortium/joint venture to jointly tender for the project mentioned below: (legally correct full names and registration numbers, if applicable, of the Enterprises forming a consortium/joint venture)

T	ender Number:	(tender number as per Tender Document)
(p	roject description as per Tender Document)	
	The above-mentioned Enterprises submit a tender in Public Works & Infrastructure in respect of the following	project:
RESC	LVED that:	
on		(date)
- Held a	nt	(place)
8 _		
7 _		
6 _ -		
, _ _		
- 5 _		
- 1 _		
3 _		
2 _		
1 _		

in *his/her Capacity as:	

and who will sign as follows:

be, and is hereby, authorised to sign the tender, and any and all other documents and/or correspondence in connection with and relating to the tender, as well as to sign any Contract, and any and all documentation, resulting from the award of the tender to the Enterprises in consortium/joint venture mentioned above.

- C. The Enterprises constituting the consortium/joint venture, notwithstanding its composition, shall conduct all business under the name and style of:
 - The Enterprises to the consertium/inint venture accept joint and several liability for the due fulfilment of
- D. The Enterprises to the consortium/joint venture accept joint and several liability for the due fulfilment of the obligations of the consortium/joint venture deriving from, and in any way connected with, the Contract entered into with the Department in respect of the project described under item A above.
- E. Any of the Enterprises to the consortium/joint venture intending to terminate the consortium/joint venture agreement, for whatever reason, shall give the Department 30 days' written notice of such intention. Notwithstanding such decision to terminate, the Enterprises shall remain jointly and severally liable to the Department for the due fulfilment of the obligations of the consortium/joint venture as mentioned under item D above.
- F. No Enterprise to the consortium/joint venture shall, without the prior written consent of the other Enterprises to the consortium/joint venture and of the Department, cede any of its rights or assign any of its obligations under the consortium/joint venture agreement in relation to the Contract with the Department referred to herein.
- G. The Enterprises choose as the *domicilium citandi et executandi* of the consortium/joint venture for all purposes arising from the consortium/joint venture agreement and the Contract with the Department in respect of the project under item A above:

Physical address:		
	Postal Code	
Postal Address:		
	Postal Code	
Telephone number	Fax number:	
F-mail address:		

	Name	Capacity	Signature
1			
2			



	Name	Capacity	Signature
3			
4			
5			
6			
7			
8			
9			
10			
11			
12			
13			

The tendering enterprise hereby absolves the Department of Public Works & Infrastructure from any liability whatsoever that may arise as a result of this document being signed.

Note:

- * Delete which is not applicable.
- NB: This resolution must be signed by <u>all</u> the Duly Authorised Representatives of the Legal Entities to the consortium/joint venture submitting this tender, as named in item 2 of Resolution PA-15.2.
- Should the number of the Duly Authorised Representatives of the Legal Entities joining forces in this tender exceed the space available above, additional names, capacity and signatures must be supplied on a separate page.

 4. Resolution PA-15.2, duly completed and signed, from the separate Enterprises who participate in this consortium/joint
- venture, must be attached to this Special Resolution (PA-15.3).



DPW-16. TENDER BRIEFING MEETING CERTIFICATE

Project title:	GARDEN MAINTENANCE FOR 24 MONTHS AT ALICEDALE, COOKHOUSE & PATERSON MAGISTRATE OFFICES				
Tender / Quotation no:	PEF 170/2024	Reference no:	Not Applicable		
Date Bid Briefing Meeting	: N/A				
Time of Bid Briefing Meet	ing: N/A				
Venue: N/A					
This is to certify that I,			······································		
representing					
attended the tender clarifica	ation meeting on:				
			nations given at the tender clarification ed, in the execution of this contract.		
Name of Tendere	er	Signature	Date		
			T		
Name of DPW Represe	entative	Signature	Date		



PA- 40: DECLARATION OF DESIGNATED GROUPS FOR PREFERENTIAL PROCUREMENT

Tender Number: PEF 170/20 Name of Tenderer					□ EME¹	☐ QSE ² ☐ Non	EME/QSE (tick ap	pplicable box)
LIST ALL PROPRIET Name and Surname #	Identity/ Identity/ Passport number and Citizenship##	Percentage owned	DERS BY NAME, II	Indicate if youth	R, CITIZENSHIP A Indicate if woman	Indicate if person with disability	Indicate if Indicate if Iiving in rural / under developed area/township	Indicate if military veteran
1.			☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No
2.			☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No
3.			☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No
4.			☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No
5.			☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No
6.			☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No
7.			☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No
8.			☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No
9.			☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No
10.			☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes ☐ No

[#] Where Owners are themselves a Company, Close Corporation, Partnership etc., identify the ownership of the Holding Company, together with Registration number State date of South African citizenship obtained (not applicable to persons born in South Africa)

¹ EME: Exempted Micro Enterprise

² QSE: Qualifying Small Business Enterprise



1. DECLARATION:

The undersigned, who warrants that he/she is duly authorized to do so on behalf of the Tenderer, hereby confirms that:

- 1 The information and particulars contained in this Affidavit are true and correct in all respects;
- The Broad-based Black Economic Empowerment Act, 2003 (Act 53 of 2003), Preferential Procurement Policy Framework Act, 2000 (Act 5 of 2000), the Preferential Procurement Regulations, 2022, National Small Business Act 102 of 1996 as amended and all documents pertaining to this Tender were studied and understood and that the above form was completed according to the definitions and information contained in said documents:
- The Tenderer understands that any intentional misrepresentation or fraudulent information provided herein shall disqualify the Tenderer's offer herein, as well as any other tender offer(s) of the Tenderer simultaneously being evaluated, or will entitle the Employer to cancel any Contract resulting from the Tenderer's offer herein;
- The Tenderer accepts that the Employer may exercise any other remedy it may have in law and in the Contract, including a claim for damages for having to accept a less favourable tender as a result of any such disqualification due to misrepresentation or fraudulent information provided herein;
- Any further documentary proof required by the Employer regarding the information provided herein, will be submitted to the Employer within the time period as may be set by the latter;

Signed by the Tenderer				
Name of representative	Signature	Date		



PA-16: PREFERENCE POINTS CLAIM FORM IN TERMS OF THE PREFERENTIAL PROCUREMENT REGULATIONS 2022

This preference form must form part of all tenders invited. It contains general information and serves as a claim form for preference points for specific goals.

NB: BEFORE COMPLETING THIS FORM, TENDERERS MUST STUDY THE GENERAL CONDITIONS, DEFINITIONS AND DIRECTIVES APPLICABLE IN RESPECT OF THE TENDER AND PREFERENTIAL PROCUREMENT REGULATIONS, 2022

1. GENERAL CONDITIONS

- 1.1 The following preference point systems are applicable to invitations to tender:
 - the 80/20 system for requirements with a Rand value of up to R50 000 000 (all applicable taxes included); and

1.2 Preference Points System to be applied

- ☐ The applicable preference point system for this tender is the **80/20** preference point system.
- 1.3 Points for this tender shall be awarded for:
- 1.3.1 Price: Maximum 80 points
- 1.3.2 Specific Goals: Maximum 20 points
- 1.4 The maximum points for this tender are allocated as follows:

Preference Points System to be applied	80/20
PRICE	80
SPECIFIC GOALS	20
Total points for Price and Specific Goals	100

1.5 Breakdown Allocation of Specific Goals Points

1.5.1 For procurement transactions with rand value greater than R1 Million and up to R50 Million (Inclusive of all applicable taxes) the specific goals as listed in the table below are applicable:

Serial No	Specific Goals	Preference Points allocated out of 20	Documentation to be submitted by bidders to validate their claim for points
1.	An EME or QSE which is at least 51% owned by black people	10	SANAS Accredited BBBEE Certificate or sworn affidavit where applicable.
2.	Located in EASTERN CAPE for work to be done or services to be rendered in the EASTERN CAPE area	2	Official Municipal Rates Statement which is in the name of the bidder. Or Any Account or statement which is in the name of the Bidder. Or Permission To Occupy from local chief in case of rural areas (PTO) which is in the name of the bidder. Or



Serial No	Specific Goals	Preference Points allocated out of 20	Documentation to be submitted by bidders to validate their claim for points
			Lease Agreement which is in the name of the bidder.
3.	An EME or QSE which is at least 51% owned by black women	4	SANAS Accredited BBBEE Certificate or sworn affidavit where applicable.
4.	An EME or QSE which is at least 51% owned by black people with disability	2	 SANAS Accredited BBBEE Certificate or sworn affidavit where applicable. and Medical Certificate indicating that the disability is permanent or South African Social Security Agency (SASSA) registration indicating that the disability is permanent Or National Council for Persons with Physical Disability in South Africa registration (NCPPDSA)
5.	An EME or QSE which is at least 51% owned by black youth	2	ID Copy and SANAS Accredited BBBEE Certificate or sworn affidavit where applicable.

- 1.6 Failure on the part of the tenderer to submit proof or documentation required in terms of this tender to claim points for specific goals, if the service provider/ tenderer did not submit proof or documentation required to claim for specific goals will be interpreted to mean that preference points for specific goals are not claimed.
- 1.7 The organ of state reserves the right to require of a service provider/tenderer, either before a tender is adjudicated or at any time subsequently, to substantiate any claim in regard to preferences, in any manner required by the organ of state.

2. **DEFINITIONS**

- (a) "tender" means a written offer in the form determined by an organ of state in response to an invitation to provide goods or services through price quotations, competitive tendering process or any other method envisaged in legislation;
- (b) "price" means an amount of money tendered for goods or services, and includes all applicable taxes less all unconditional discounts;
- (c) "rand value" means the total estimated value of a contract in Rand, calculated at the time of bid invitation, and includes all applicable taxes;
- (d) "tender for income-generating contracts" means a written offer in the form determined by an organ of state in response to an invitation for the origination of income-generating contracts through any method envisaged in legislation that will result in a legal agreement between the organ of state and a third party that produces revenue for the organ of state, and includes, but is not limited to, leasing and disposal of assets and concession contracts, excluding direct sales and disposal of assets through public auctions; and
- (e) "the Act" means the Preferential Procurement Policy Framework Act, 2000 (Act No. 5 of 2000).

FORMULAE FOR PROCUREMENT OF GOODS AND SERVICES

3.1. POINTS AWARDED FOR PRICE

3.1.1. THE 80/20 OR 90/10 PREFERENCE POINT SYSTEMS

A maximum of 80 or 90 points is allocated for price on the following basis:

80/20 or 90/10



$$Ps = 80\left(1 - \frac{Pt - Pmin}{Pmin}\right)$$
 or $Ps = 90\left(1 - \frac{Pt - Pmin}{Pmin}\right)$

Where

Ps = Points scored for price of tender under consideration

Pt = Price of tender under consideration Pmin = Price of lowest acceptable tender

3.2. FORMULAE FOR DISPOSAL OR LEASING OF STATE ASSETS AND INCOME GENERATING PROCUREMENT

3.2.1. POINTS AWARDED FOR PRICE

A maximum of 80 or 90 points is allocated for price on the following basis:

$$Ps = 80\left(1 + rac{Pt-P\,max}{P\,max}
ight)$$
 or $Ps = 90\left(1 + rac{Pt-P\,max}{P\,max}
ight)$

Where

Ps = Points scored for price of tender under consideration

Pt = Price of tender under consideration

Pmax = Price of highest acceptable tender

4. POINTS AWARDED FOR SPECIFIC GOALS

- 4.1. In terms of Regulation 4(2); 5(2); 6(2) and 7(2) of the Preferential Procurement Regulations, preference points must be awarded for specific goals stated in the tender. For the purposes of this tender the tenderer will be allocated points based on the goals stated in table 1,2 and 3 above as may be supported by proof/ documentation stated in the conditions of this tender:
- 4.2. In cases where organs of state intend to use Regulation 3(2) of the Regulations, which states that, if it is unclear whether the 80/20 or 90/10 preference point system applies, an organ of state must, in the tender documents, stipulate in the case of—
 - (a) an invitation for tender for income-generating contracts, that either the 80/20 or 90/10 preference point system will apply and that the highest acceptable tender will be used to determine the applicable preference point system; or
 - (b) any other invitation for tender, that either the 80/20 or 90/10 preference point system will apply and that the lowest acceptable tender will be used to determine the applicable preference point system,

then the organ of state must indicate the points allocated for specific goals for both the 90/10 and 80/20 preference point system.



Table 1: Specific goals for the tender and points claimed are indicated per the table below.

(Note to organs of state: Where either the 90/10 or 80/20 preference point system is applicable, corresponding points must also be indicated as such.

Note to tenderers: The tenderer must indicate how they claim points for each preference point system.)

The specific goals allocated points in terms of this tender	Number of points allocated (80/20 system) (To be completed by the organ of state)	Number of points claimed (80/20 system) (To be completed by the tenderer)
An EME or QSE which is at least 51% owned by black people	10	
G.C.1. Located in EASTERN CAPE for work to be done or services to be rendered in the EASTERN CAPE area	2	
An EME or QSE which is at least 51% owned by black women	4	
An EME or QSE which is at least 51% owned by black people with disability	2	
An EME or QSE which is at least 51% owned by black youth	2	

DECLARATION WITH REGARD TO COMPANY/FIRM

4.3.	Name of company/firm
4.4.	Company registration number:
4.5.	TYPE OF COMPANY/ FIRM
	Partnership/Joint Venture / Consortium One-person business/sole propriety Close corporation Public Company Personal Liability Company (Pty) Limited Non-Profit Company State Owned Company
	[TICK APPLICABLE BOX]

- 4.6. I, the undersigned, who is duly authorised to do so on behalf of the company/firm, certify that the points claimed, based on the specific goals as advised in the tender, qualifies the company/ firm for the preference(s) shown and I acknowledge that:
 - i) The information furnished is true and correct;
 - ii) The preference points claimed are in accordance with the General Conditions as indicated in paragraph 1 of this form;
 - iii) In the event of a contract being awarded as a result of points claimed as shown in paragraphs 1.4 and 4.2, the contractor may be required to furnish documentary proof to the satisfaction of the organ of state that the claims are correct;
 - iv) If the specific goals have been claimed or obtained on a fraudulent basis or any of the conditions



of contract have not been fulfilled, the organ of state may, in addition to any other remedy it may have –

- (a) disqualify the person from the tendering process;
- (b) recover costs, losses or damages it has incurred or suffered as a result of that person's conduct;
- (c) cancel the contract and claim any damages which it has suffered as a result of having to make less favourable arrangements due to such cancellation;
- (d) recommend that the tenderer or contractor, its shareholders and directors, or only the shareholders and directors who acted on a fraudulent basis, be restricted from obtaining business from any organ of state for a period not exceeding 10 years, after the *audi alteram partem* (hear the other side) rule has been applied; and
- (e) forward the matter for criminal prosecution, if deemed necessary.

SIGNATURE(S) OF TENDERER(S)		
SURNAME AND NAME:		
DATE:		
ADDRESS:		



SWORN AFFIDAVIT – B-BBEE EXEMPTED MICRO ENTERPRISE - GENERAL

I, the undersigned,

Full name & Surname		
Identity number		
Hereby declare under	oath as follows:	
The contents of this statement are to the best of my knowledge a true reflection of the facts. Out of the statement are to the best of my knowledge a true reflection of the facts.		
	Select applicable	
	(Select one) of the following ente	rprise
Enterprise Name:		
Trading Name (If Applicable):		
Registration Number:		
Enterprise Physical Address:		
Type of Entity (CC,		
(Pty) Ltd, Sole Prop		
Nature of Construction Business:		
Definition of "Black People"	As per the Broad-Based Black Economic Empowerment Act 53 of 2003 as Amended by Act No 46 of 2013 "Black People" is a generic term which means Africans, Coloureds and Indians – (a) who are citizens of the Republic of South Africa by birth or descent; or (b) who became citizens of the Republic of South Africa by naturalisation-i. before 27 April 1994; or ii. on or after 27 April 1994 and who would have been entitled to acquire citizenship by naturalization prior to that date;"	
Definition of "Black Designated Groups"	"Black Designated Groups means: (a) unemployed black people not attending and not required by law to attend an educational institution and not awaiting admission to an educational institution; (b) Black people who are youth as defined in the National Youth Commission Act of 1996; (c) Black people who are persons with disabilities as defined in the Code of Good Practice on employment of people with disabilities issued under the Employment Equity Act; (d) Black people living in rural and under developed areas; (e) Black military veterans who qualifies to be called a military veteran in terms of the Military Veterans Act 18 of 2011;"	



3. I hereby declare under Oath that: ☐ The Enterprise is _% Black Owned using the flow-through principle as per Amended Code Series 100 of the Amended Codes of Good Practice issued under section 9 (1) of B-BBEE Act No 53 of 2003 as Amended by Act No 46 of 2013, ☐ The Enterprise is % Black Female Owned as per Amended Code Series 100 of the Amended Codes of Good Practice issued under section 9 (1) of B-BBEE Act No 53 of 2003 as Amended by Act No 46 of 2013, % Black Designated Group Owned as per ☐ The Enterprise is Amended Code Series 100 of the Amended Codes of Good Practice issued under section 9 (1) of B-BBEE Act No 53 of 2003 as Amended by Act No 46 of 2013. ☐ Black Designated Group Owned % Breakdown as per the definition stated above: Black Youth % = Black Disabled % = % Black Unemployed % = % Select applicable Black People living in Rural areas % = Black Military Veterans % = ☐ Based on the ☐ Financial Statements /☐ Management Accounts and other information available on the latest financial year-end of ____ ____ (format: day/month/year) the annual Day/ month Total Revenue/ Allocated Budget/Gross Receipts was R10, 000,000.00 (Ten Million Rands) or less □ Please Confirm on the below table the B-BBEE Level Contributor, by ticking the applicable box.

100% Black Owned	Level One (135% B-BBEE procurement recognition level)	
At Least 51% black owned	Level Two (125% B-BBEE procurement recognition level)	
Less than 51% Black Owned	Level Four (100% B-BBEE procurement recognition level)	

- 4. I know and understand the contents of this affidavit and I have no objection to take the prescribed oath and consider the oath binding on my conscience and on the owners of the enterprise which I represent in this matter.
- 5. The sworn affidavit will be valid for a period of 12 months from the date signed by commissioner.

Deponent Signature
Date:
Stamp Commissioner of Oaths



SWORN AFFIDAVIT – B-BBEE QUALIFYING SMALL ENTERPRISE – GENERAL

I, the undersigned,

Full name & Surname		
Identity number		
Hereby declare under oa	th as follows:	
 The contents of this statement are to the best of my knowledge a true reflection of the facts. Select applicable I am a Member / Director / Owner (Select one) of the following enterprise 		
and am duly auth	orised to act on its behalf:	
Enterprise Name:		
Trading Name (If Applicable):		
Registration Number:		
Enterprise Physical Address:		
Type of Entity (CC, (Pty)		
Ltd, Sole Prop etc.):		
Nature of Construction		
Business:	As you the Dured Deed Died Feerenie Francisco Francisco Att FO	
Definition of "Black People"	As per the Broad-Based Black Economic Empowerment Act 53 of 2003 as Amended by Act No 46 of 2013 "Black People" is a generic term which means Africans, Coloureds and Indians – (a) who are citizens of the Republic of South Africa by birth or descent; or (b) who became citizens of the Republic of South Africa by naturalisation-i. before 27 April 1994; or ii. on or after 27 April 1994 and who would have been entitled to acquire citizenship by naturalization prior to that date;"	
Definition of "Black Designated Groups"	"Black Designated Groups means: (a) unemployed black people not attending and not required by law to attend an educational institution and not awaiting admission to an educational institution; (b) Black people who are youth as defined in the National Youth Commission Act of 1996; (c) Black people who are persons with disabilities as defined in the Code of Good Practice on employment of people with disabilities issued under the Employment Equity Act; (d) Black people living in rural and under developed areas; (e) Black military veterans who qualifies to be called a military veteran in terms of the Military Veterans Act 18 of 2011;"	



3. I hereby declare under Oath that: ☐ The Enterprise is % Black Owned using the flow-through principle as per Amended Code Series 100 of the Amended Codes of Good Practice issued under section 9 (1) of B-BBEE Act No 53 of 2003 as Amended by Act No 46 of 2013, ☐ The Enterprise is % Black Female Owned as per Amended Code Series 100 of the Amended Codes of Good Practice issued under section 9 (1) of B-BBEE Act No 53 of 2003 as Amended by Act No 46 of 2013, % Black Designated Group Owned as per ☐ The Enterprise is Amended Code Series 100 of the Amended Codes of Good Practice issued under section 9 (1) of B-BBEE Act No 53 of 2003 as Amended by Act No 46 of 2013, ☐ Black Designated Group Owned % Breakdown as per the definition stated above: Black Youth % = Black Disabled % = % Black Unemployed % = Select applicable Black People living in Rural areas % = Black Military Veterans % = Based on the Financial Statements / Management Accounts and other information on the latest financial year-end of ___ ___ (format day/month/year) Day/ month the annual Total Revenue was between R10,000,000.00 (Ten Million Rands) and R50,000,000.00 (Fifty Million Rands), ☐ Please Confirm on the below table the B-BBEE Level Contributor, by ticking the applicable box. 100% Black Owned Level One (135% B-BBEE procurement recognition level) At Least 51% black owned **Level Two** (125% B-BBEE procurement recognition level) 4. I know and understand the contents of this affidavit and I have no objection to take the prescribed oath and consider the oath binding on my conscience and on the owners of the enterprise which I represent in this matter. 5. The sworn affidavit will be valid for a period of 12 months from the date signed by commissioner. Deponent Signature Date: Commissioner of Oaths Signature & stamp

Stamp Commissioner of Oath



SPECIAL CONDITIONS OF BID (SCB - 1 G&S)

1 INTERPRETATION

- 1.1 The word "Bidder" in these conditions shall mean and include any firm of Contractors, Services Providers or any company or body incorporated or unincorporated or any other legal entities.
- 1.2 The word "Department" in these conditions shall mean the DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS AND INFRASTRUCTURE
- 1.3 Any reference to words "Bid" or "bidder" herein and or any other documentation shall be construed to have the meaning as the words "Tender" or Tenderer".

2 PRECEDENCE

- 2.1. If any other condition (bid rule) in the bid document is in contradiction with the "Special Conditions of Bid" the "Special Conditions of Bid" will take preference.
- 2.2. The "Special Conditions of Bid" can only be amended by an official addendum before the closing date of the bid.

3 GENERAL BID RULES

- 3.1. "Written" or "in writing" means hand-written in non-erasable ink or any form of electronic or digital writing and or a combination thereof.
- 3.2. The digital and or electronic completion and signing of documents is permitted.
- 3.3. A bidder participates in this bid process entirely at its own risk and cost.
- 3.4. The Department may accept or reject any bid offer or may cancel the bid process (or reject all bid offers at any time) prior to award, due to the following:
 - 3.4.1. due to changed circumstances, there is no longer a need for the goods or services specified in the invitation;
 - 3.4.2. funds are no longer available to cover the total envisaged expenditure;
 - 3.4.3. no acceptable tender is received;
 - 3.4.4. there is a material irregularity in the tender process; or
 - 3.4.5. there is material change in the scope of works.
- 3.5. The Department shall not accept or incur any liability for such cancellation or rejection, but will give written reasons for such action upon receiving a written request to do so.
- 3.6. Completed bid documents in a sealed envelope, endorsed with the relevant bid number, bid description and the closing, must be deposited in the bid box as indicated in the bid document.
- 3.7. Bidders must ensure that bids submitted via courier services are deposited by the courier service in the Departmental Bid box, prior to the closing date and time. The Department will not accept responsibility for any bids, which are not timeously deposited in the Bid Box.
- 3.8. A Bid will be treated as a late bid, if it is not received in the bid box. The Department will not accept responsibility for any late depositing of bids or for the non-depositing of bids in the bid box, which are as a result from an act committed or omitted by an official. This is not limited to the following cases:
 - 3.8.1. A Bidder handed over its bid to a departmental official or to the security services personnel timeously, but they omits to deposit the bid in the bid box on or before the closing date and time.
 - 3.8.2. If a courier service delivers the bid to a departmental official or to the security services personnel timeously and it is not deposited in the bid box timeously.
 - 3.8.3. The bid documents were send through mail / Post Office and it is not timely collected and or timely deposited in the Departmental Bid Box.
- 3.9. Bids received after the closing date and time will not be accepted for consideration and where practical, be returned unopened to the Bidder(s).
- 3.10. Bidders who are not registered on the CSD, must register on the CSD within 7 working days, if requested to do so. No award letters or purchase orders or contracts will be signed, with a bidder not registered on the CSD.
- 3.11. The Department will download the following documents, to verify the information submitted by bidders:



lic of southafrica (if the bidder is registered in the CSD)

CSD registration certificate (if the bidder is registered in the CSD)

3.11.2. CIPC registration

3.12. Bidders are not allowed to recruit or shall not attempt to recruit an employee of the Department for purposes of preparation of the bid or for the duration of the execution of this contract or any part thereof.

4 AMBIGUITIES/ CONTRADICTIONS / OMISSIONS

- 4.1. If a bidder becomes aware of any ambiguities or contradictions or omissions in the bid document or the specifications, drawings or descriptions or functionality or quality, or any part of the bid document, this should be clarified with the Department, at least five (5) working days before the closing time stated in the tender data.
- 4.2. If the Department found, after the closing date of the bid, that there is an ambiguity/ contradiction or omission in the bid document, the Department reserves the right to:
 - 4.2.1. If the ambiguity or contradiction or omission in the bid document is of an administrative nature, request bidders to correct any non-compliances caused by the ambiguity or contradiction or omission or
 - 4.2.2. If the ambiguity or contradiction or omission is immaterial, proceed to finalise the procurement process and notify the delegated authority in the submission of the ambiguity or contradiction or omission for the consideration of the approving authority or
 - 4.2.3. Cancel the bid and process

5 PERIOD OF VALIDITY FOR BIDS AFTER CLOSING DATE

- 5.1 All Bids must remain valid from the closing date for a period as stipulated in the bid document.
- 5.2 The Department reserves the right to request for the validity extensions of bids, should it deemed necessary. The following conditions will apply when the Department request for a validity extension of a bid:
 - 5.2.1 The request for a validity extension will be done while the validity period of the bids are still valid.
 - 5.2.2 Bidders have the right to refuse the extension of the validity period of their bids.
 - 5.2.3 If a request for validity extensions are send to bidders while the validity period of the bids are still valid, non-replying to the request for validity extension before the expiry date will be deemed a tacit agreement to the extension of the validity period. The Department will communicate with the affected bidders to confirm such tacit agreement.
 - 5.2.4 Should the bidder not agree with the tacit agreement, the bidder shall be deemed to be non-responsive and not considered for further evaluation.
 - 5.2.5 If a bidder(s) refused a validity extension, it will be deemed that the bidder(s) had withdrawn their bids from the bidding process. The Department reserves the right to continue with its bid evaluation and adjudication of the remaining bids and finalise the process.

6 BRAND NAMES

6.1 Wherever a brand name is specified in this bid document (i.e. in the specifications, pricing schedule or bill of quantities or anywhere in this document), the department's requirement is not limited to the specified brand name, but requires an item similar/equivalent or better than specified.

7 CONTRACTUAL PRICE ADJUSTMENTS

7.1 The Bid will not be subjected to any price escalation, unless specified otherwise in the bid documents.



8 AUTHORITY TO SIGN BID DOCUMENTS

- 8.1 No authority to sign (PA 15.1: Resolution of Board of Directors) is required from an enterprise which has only one director or is a sole ownership.
- 8.2 In the case of a bid being submitted on behalf of a company, close corporation or partnership, evidence should be submitted with the bid at the closing time, that the Bid has been signed by a person properly authorised by resolution of the directors or under the articles of the entity. For that purpose, forms PA-15.1-15.3 (Resolution of Board of Directors) are included in the bid document for completion by the relevant Board(s) of Directors
- 8.3 The department further accepts that, in the absence of a PA 15.1: Resolution of Board of Directors, any director or any member of the enterprise may have the authority to bind the enterprise. Therefore the following will apply when only one director or one member of the enterprise signed the bid documents:
 - 8.3.1 The signature of any one of the directors or any one of the members of the enterprise will bind the enterprise and all the directors/ members of the enterprise. This condition will therefore render the bid valid; and
 - 8.3.2 The Department will verify the authority to sign (if deemed necessary) and where possible, may request proof of such authority of the relevant director or relevant member to act on behalf of the enterprise in the form of a "Resolution of the Board of Directors", if such ", (PA 15.1: Resolution of Board of Directors)," was not submitted with the bid or was not completed or was incorrectly completed,
- 8.4 In the case of a sub-contractor agreement, a joint venture or consortia, the signing of the sub-contractor agreement, or Joint Venture or Consortia agreement by any director or member of each of the parties to the agreement, will render the sub-contractor agreement or Joint Venture or Consortia agreement valid. Therefore:
 - 8.4.1 The Department reserves the right to request from each party to the sub-contractor agreement or Joint Venture or Consortia" agreement, proof of such authority of the relevant director or relevant member to act on behalf of the enterprise(s), in the form of a "Resolution of the Board of Directors", if it was not submitted with the bid or was not completed or was incorrectly completed,
- 8.5 In the event that a non-member or non-director to the enterprise(s) sign the bid documents and or sign a joint venture or consortia agreement, an "Authority to sign" issued by a director of the enterprise(s) or by the Board of Directors of the enterprise(s) must be submitted with the bid at the closing date. Failure to comply with this requirement at the closing date of the bid, will invalidate the bid submitted.

9 CONTRACT PERIOD

- 9.1 The contract period is stipulated in the Contract Data or the specifications.
- 9.2 The construction period for Infrastructure works, will commence from the date of site handover.

10 NEGOTIATION WITH THE IDENTIFIED PREFERRED BIDDER

- 10.1 The Bid will be awarded to the bidder who scores the highest PPPFA number of points:
 - 10.1.1 However, should an offer not be market related, the Department reserves the right to negotiate with bidders a reasonable market price /offer?



11 AWARD OF CONTRACTS TO TENDERERS NOT SCORING HIGHEST

POINTS

11.1 The Department reserves the right to award the bid to a tenderer not scoring the highest points, after having applied an objective criteria or a risk assessment criteria, if such (i.e. the objective criteria/ risk assessment) is specified in the bid document.

12 TAX COMPLIANCE

- 12.1 No tender shall be awarded to a bidder who is non tax -compliant.
- 12.2 All bidders' tax matters must be in order prior to award.
- 12.3 Bidders' tax matters will be verified through CSD.
- 12.4 If the recommended bidder's tax status is non-compliant, the recommended bidder must submit written proof from SARS of their tax compliant status or submit written proof that they have made an arrangement with SARS to meet their outstanding tax obligations.
- 12.5 The recommended bidder will be given a maximum of seven (7) working days to correct their tax compliance status.
- 12.6 Failure to comply within seven (7) working days, from the date of the request, the Department will reject the bid submitted by the bidder.

13 REGISTRATION AS A VAT-VENDOR

- 13.1 Non-VAT vendors do not have to include VAT in their bid prices.
- 13.2 Non-VAT vendors who submit bids for contracts that would, if successful, take their annual turnover above the threshold of R1 million, must include VAT in the prices quoted and must therefore immediately upon award of the contract, register with the South African Revenue Service (SARS) as VAT vendors.
- 13.3 The award of contract would be conditional (for Non-VAT vendors who included VAT in their prices) conditional pending the successful bidder submitting proof of registration as VAT vendor with SARS within 21 days of award.
- 13.4 Failure to comply within 21 days after being notified to do so will lead to the automatic withdrawal of the "provisional letter of award" and elimination of the bidder's offer.
- 13.5 VAT vendors must include VAT in their bid prices and failure to comply will lead to an automatic elimination of the bidder's offer.
- 13.6 In all other instances, where bidders have excluded VAT from the prices quoted, if the bidder is successful, the letter of award will clearly state that the price at which the contract is awarded is exclusive of VAT and that VAT will not be added on at any stage after the contract has been signed.
- 13.7 If a Non-VAT vendor/ bidder is contracted with the Department with a price which is Excluded Vat, and it becomes a VAT vendor after award or alternatively becomes a VAT vendor due to a cumulative number of awards, the bidder will have to absorb the adverse financial implications of not including VAT in their price quoted. VAT cannot be claimed from the Department for any payments already made or from any future payments.

14 CERTIFICATION OF DOCUMENTS

- 14.1 Where so required in the bid documents, bidders are required to submit copies which are certified as a "true copy of the original".
- 14.2 If a bidder submitted an uncertified copy of an original document, or an original copy which is not correctly certified, the bidder will be afforded an opportunity to correct such non-compliance within a minimum period of 48 hours.
- 14.3 All bidders' whose copies complies with the minimum requirements above, will be "deemed in order" and will be subjected for consideration in further evaluation processes, even if the Department did not request any corrections.
- 14.4 No submissions of new or alternative documents or certified copies of new or alternative documents will be allowed after the bid closing date.
- 14.5 The Department will not accept a copy of a previously certified document and will not provide any bidder an opportunity to correct such a non-compliance.

15 REQUIREMENTS FOR A VALID BBBEE CERTIFICATES AND SWORN AFFIDAVITS

15.1 A valid B-BBEE Certificate is a B-BBEE Certificate which has not expired at the closing date of the bid.



blic Works and Infrastructure 15.2 A "Sworn Affidavit" must comply with the following minimum requirements at the closing date, to be considered valid. If the submitted "Sworn Affidavit" does not comply with the minimum requirements below, the bidder will not be given an opportunity to correct it:

- 15.2.1 The "Sworn Affidavit" must not be expired at the closing date.
- 15.2.2 The BBBEE Level Contributor must be indicated (ticked)
- 15.2.3 The "Sworn Affidavit" must be signed and dated by the bidder (Deponent).
- 15.2.4 The "Sworn Affidavit" submitted must be signed and stamped by the "Commissioner of Oath".
- 15.2.5 The "latest financial year-end" field must not be left blank.
 - 15.2.5.1 The latest "financial year-end date" cannot be a future date.
 - 15.2.5.2 If only the year is indicated (it is not in the format: day/month/year), the Department will validate the financial year-end (day/month) from CIPC or deal with any clarity seeking matter/ confirmation as an administrative matter
- 15.2.6 In respect of "Sworn Affidavits" of the Construction sector, Property Sector, the field (block) where the bidder must confirm its financial information (i.e. Net Assets or Annual Turnover) must be completed (ticked) and must not be left blank or not ticked.
- 15.2.7 The Commissioner of Oath cannot be an employee or ex officio of the enterprise because, a person cannot by law, commission a sworn affidavit in which they have an interest.
- 15.3 The Department will seek the following clarity matters in respect of the Sworn Affidavits (should it be deemed necessary) and upon request .the bidder will be given a minimum of five (5) working days to respond to the Department:
 - 15.3.1 If the bidder did not select/circle/ticked "Member/ Director/ Owner" where so required. The Department will communicate with such affected the bidder in writing.
 - 15.3.2 If a bidder did not select/ circle/ ticked the required field "Financial Statements/ Management Accounts/ Audited Financial Statements" where so required. The Department will communicate with such affected the bidder in writing.
 - 15.3.3 If only the year is indicated (it is not in the format: day/month/year), the Department will validate the financial year-end (day/month) on CIPC or against any other submitted document or will seek clarity / confirmation from the bidder and deal with it as an administrative matter.
 - 15.3.4 If the financial year-end indicated in the sworn affidavit is not at the end of the month or it is not the correct month when validated on CIPC or against any other submitted documents, the Department will enquire from the affected bidder to indicate its correct latest financial year end in the format (day/month/year) and:
 - 15.3.4.1.1 If the "day" indicated on the submitted affidavit is wrong, but the month and year is correct, the bidder's affidavit will be "deemed valid" and it will be evaluated.
 - 15.3.4.1.2 If the "month" indicated on the submitted affidavit is wrong, the bidder's affidavit will be will be considered invalid.
- 15.4 The Department will deal with all other matters, which is not listed under the minimum requirements as reflected above, as administrative matters, should it be deemed necessary.
- 15.5 For all sectors (example the construction sector, the property Sector and or any sector), a "Sworn Affidavit" issued in terms of the relevant sector must be used. All the minimum requirements applicable to "valid sworn affidavits" as per this "Special Conditions of Bid" will apply.

16 AWARDING OF POINTS FOR SPECIFIC GOALS (PA-16)

16.1 In accordance with the PPPFA regulations 2022, bidders will not be eliminated if they do not submit a BBBEE – certificate or a "valid sworn affidavits". The bidder will not be scored for points, but will be evaluated further.



bible Works and Infrastructure public of SouthAfrica 16.2 For a bidder to be awarded points for specific goals as per the bid, the bidder must submit proof as specified in the bid document with the bid at the closing date and time.

- 16.3 The requirements of a valid BBBEE-Certificate and or "Sworn Affidavit" as specified in the Special Conditions of Tender applies.
- 16.4 Parties in an unincorporated joint venture must submit its own consolidated B-BBEE certificate, which has not expired at the closing date of the bid.
- 16.5 If a bidder submit with the bid at the closing date the required proof for specific goals, as specified in the bid document, but the proof is not certified or is certified incorrectly, the bidder will be given a minimum of 48 hours to submit a copy which is correctly certified. The copy maybe certified after the closing date of the bid. The copies maybe certified after the closing date of the bid.
- 16.6 Non-submission of the PA-16 form or non-completion the PA-16 form or an incomplete PA-16 form, is not an elimination criteria.
- 16.7 If a bidder submit at the closing date of the bid a valid proof as specified in the bid document, but the bidder's PA 16 is not signed or dated or witnessed or it is not properly completed, or its not completed or submitted or did not claim points, the bidder will be given a minimum of 48 hours to submit or correctly complete its PA 16.
- 16.8 All bidders' whose submitted proof as specified in the bid document and it complies with the minimum requirements above, will be "deemed in order" and will be subjected for consideration in further evaluation, even if the Department did not request any corrections/certifications.
- 16.9 No submissions of alternative proof for specific goals as specified in the bid document will be allowed after the bid closing date.
- 16.10 Bidders who failed to submit the required proof for points for specific goals, will not be scored for the relevant specific goal(s), but there offers will still be evaluated further.

17 BIDDER'S DISCLOSURE/ BIDDER'S DECLARATION (PA - 11)

- 17.1 The Department will afford a bidder an opportunity to correct its PA-11 form, if the bidder omitted to sign or to complete or to properly complete this form.
- 17.2 A bidder's offer maybe eliminated if the bidder's declaration is proven false during the bid evaluation process.

18 FORM OF OFFER AND ACCEPTANCE

- 18.1 The tender amount in words takes precedence, where there is a discrepancy between the amount in figures, and the amount in words will govern.
- 18.2 The successful bidder will be required to balance its rates prior signing of a contract.
- 18.3 If the tenderer makes an obvious grammatical error in the amount of words, the wording will be compared to all the submitted comparative figures (i.e. the amount in figures on the submitted "Form of Offer and Acceptance" and the amount stipulated in the bills of quantities or the final summary page, or activity schedule or pricing schedule) and if deemed the same:
 - 18.3.1 The tenderer's offer will not be disqualified.
 - 18.3.2 The tenderer can be requested to correct the error and ratify its "Form of Offer and Acceptance".
- 18.4 If there is no amount in words, the amount in figures on the submitted "Form of Offer and Acceptance" will be compared to all the submitted comparative figures (i.e. the amount stipulated in the submitted bills of quantities or the final summary page or the activity schedule, or the pricing schedule) and if deemed the same:
- 18.5 The tenderer's offer will not be disqualified.
- 18.6 The tenderer can be requested to correct the omission of the amount in words and ratify its "Form of Offer and Acceptance".
- 18.7 In addition to the above, the form of Offer and Acceptance, must at the closing date of the bid, comply with the following minimum criteria:



- 18.7.1 It must be signed by an authorised person of the Bidder;
- 18.7.2 The Surname with Initials/ Name of the authorised person must be clearly indicated;
- 18.7.3 The date on the form of offer must be completed;
- 18.7.4 The name of the bidder/ legal entity must be clearly indicated.
- 18.8 If both the "amount in words" and the "amount in figures" is not completed, the bid will not be considered further.

19 CORRECTION OF ERRORS

- 19.1 Only the authorised signatory to the tender should initial corrections in the tender document.
- 19.2 All corrections must be in non-erasable ink and the use of correcting fluid (tippex) is prohibited.
- 19.3 In the event that a correction is not initialled or the correction is initialled by a person not having the prescribed authority, the Department will:
- 19.3.1 Seek the necessary clarification from the tenderer and;
- 19.3.2 If accepting the response from the tenderer, evaluate the bid further and or;
- 19.3.3 Allow the tenderer to correct/ ratify any noncompliance, where necessary.

20 CONDITIONS WITHDRAWN FROM THE GENERAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT

20.1 N/A

21 INCOMPLETE SECTIONS OR SCHEDULES IN BID DOCUMENTS

21.1 Bidders' who omitted or incorrectly completed a section(s) or a schedule(s) in the bid document, but have submitted with the bid the required/ specified proof or supportive documents for that particular sections of the document, maybe allowed to correct such non-compliance.

22 POINTS FOR SPECIFIC GOALS

- To qualify for points for Specific goals, as specified in the "Invitation to Bid" and the "PA-16", bidders must comply with the requirements at the closing date of the bid.
- 22.2 It is the bidder's responsibility to ensure that it submit the correct evidence at the closing date of the bid, for the validation of the points the bidder is claiming.
- 22.3 Bidder's will not be given an opportunity to submit evidence after closing date, if the evidence is not submitted or if incorrect evidence was submitted.

23 THE OTHER ADDITIONAL INFORMATION WHICH MAY BE REQUIRED FOR EVALUATION

CRITERIA	SPECIAL CONDITIONS OF BID
a) A close corporation, incorporated prior to 1 May 2011 under the Close Corporations Act, 1984 (Act 69 of 1984, as amended)	Copies of the Founding Statement - CK1
b) A profit company duly registered as a private company. [including a profit company that meets the criteria for a private company, whose Memorandum of Incorporation states that the company is a personal liability company in terms of Section 8(2)(c) of the Companies Act, 2008 (Act 71 of 2008, as amended)].	i. Certificate of Incorporation - CM1; ii. Shareholding Certificates of all Shareholders of the company, plus a signed statement of the company's Auditor, certifying each Shareholder's ownership / shareholding percentage relative to the total; and/or iii. Memorandum of Incorporation in the case of a personal liability company.



CRITERIA	SPECIAL CONDITIONS OF BID	
c) A profit company duly registered as a private company in which any, or all, shares are held by one or more other close corporation(s) or company(ies) duly registered as profit or non-profit company(ies).	Copies of documents referred to in a. and/or b. above in respect of all such close corporation(s) and/or company(ies).	
d) A profit company duly registered as a public company.	Copy of Certificate of Incorporation - CM1, and a signed statement of the company's Secretary or Auditor confirming that the company is a public company.	
e) A non-profit company, incorporated in terms of Section 10 and Schedule 1 of the Companies Act, 2008 (Act 71 of 2008, as amended).	Copies of: i. The Founding Statement - CK1; and ii. The Memorandum of Incorporation setting out the object of the company, indicating the public benefit, cultural or social activity, or communal or group interest.	
f) A natural person, sole proprietor or a Partnership	Copy(ies) of the Identity Document(s) of: i. such natural person/ sole proprietor, or each of the Partners to the Partnership.	
g) A Trust	Deed of Trust duly indicating names of the Trustee(s) and Beneficiary (ies) as well as the purpose of the Trust and the mandate of the Trustees.	

24 **DISCLAIMER**

- 24.1 It is impractical and cumbersome for the Department to communicate with all qualifying bidders to correct/ ratify all eligible matters as articulated in this "Special Conditions of Bid". The Department therefore reserves the right and discretion, during its evaluation and other administrative processes to:
 - 24.1.1 Limit its correspondences for corrections/ ratifications/ clarities to potential higher point scoring bidders only and to
 - 24.1.2 Further evaluate any potential qualifying lower scoring bidder(s) as "deemed responsive" or giving points, etc, without requesting the corrections/ ratifications of a matter which is eligible as per the "Special Conditions of Bid".

End Special Conditions of Bid –
 (Version: Approved 26 June 2024)



PA-10: GENERAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT (GCC)

BID NUMBER: PEF 170/2024

BID/ PROJECT DESCRIPTION: GARDEN MAINTENANCE FOR 24 MONTHS AT ALICEDALE, COOKHOUSE & PATERSON MAGISTRATE OFFICES

NOTES:

The purpose of this document is to:

- (i) Draw special attention to certain general conditions applicable to government bids, contracts and orders; and
- (ii) To ensure that clients be familiar with regard to the rights and obligations of all parties involved in doing business with government.

In this document words in the singular also mean in the plural and vice versa and words in the masculine also mean in the feminine and neuter.

- The General Conditions of Contract will form part of all bid documents and may not be amended
- Special Conditions of Contract (SCC) relevant to a specific bid should be compiled separately
 for every bid (if applicable) and will supplement the General Conditions of Contract. Whenever
 there is a conflict, the provisions in the SCC shall prevail.

TABLE OF CLAUSES

- 1. Definitions
- 2. Application
- 3. General
- 4. Standards
- 5. Use of contract documents and information; inspection
- 6. Patent rights
- 7. Performance security
- 8. Inspections, tests and analysis
- 9. Packing
- 10. Delivery and documents
- 11. Insurance
- 12. Transportation
- 13. Incidental services
- 14. Spare parts
- 15. Warranty
- 16. Payment
- 17. Prices
- 18. Contract amendments
- 19. Assignment
- 20. Subcontracts
- 21. Delays in the supplier's performance
- 22. Penalties
- 23. Termination for default
- 24. Dumping and countervailing duties
- 25. Force Majeure
- 26. Termination for insolvency
- 27. Settlement of disputes
- 28. Limitation of liability
- 29. Governing language
- 30. Applicable law
- 31. Notices
- 32. Taxes and duties
- 33. National Industrial Participation Programme (NIPP)
- 34. Prohibition of restrictive practices



General Conditions of Contract

1. Definitions

- 1. The following terms shall be interpreted as indicated:
- 1.1. **"Closing time"** means the date and hour specified in the bidding documents for the receipt of bids.
- 1.2. **"Contract"** means the written agreement entered into between the purchaser and the supplier, as recorded in the contract form signed by the parties, including all attachments and appendices thereto and all documents incorporated by reference therein.
- 1.3. **"Contract price"** means the price payable to the supplier under the contract for the full and proper performance of his contractual obligations.
- 1.4. **"Corrupt practice"** means the offering, giving, receiving, or soliciting of any thing of value to influence the action of a public official in the procurement process or in contract execution.
- 1.5. **"Countervailing duties"** are imposed in cases where an enterprise abroad is subsidized by its government and encouraged to market its products internationally.
- 1.6. "Country of origin" means the place where the goods were mined, grown or produced or from which the services are supplied. Goods are produced when, through manufacturing, processing or substantial and major assembly of components, a commercially recognized new product results that is substantially different in basic characteristics or in purpose or utility from its components.
- 1.7. "Day" means calendar day.
- 1.8. "Delivery" means delivery in compliance of the conditions of the contract or order.
- 1.9. "Delivery ex stock" means immediate delivery directly from stock actually on hand.
- 1.10. **"Delivery into consignees store or to his site"** means delivered and unloaded in the specified store or depot or on the specified site in compliance with the conditions of the contract or order, the supplier bearing all risks and charges involved until the supplies are so delivered and a valid receipt is obtained.
- 1.11. **"Dumping"** occurs when a private enterprise abroad market its goods on own initiative in the RSA at lower prices than that of the country of origin and which have the potential to harm the local industries in the RSA.
- 1.12. **"Force majeure"** means an event beyond the control of the supplier and not involving the supplier's fault or negligence and not foreseeable. Such events may include, but is not restricted to, acts of the purchaser in its sovereign capacity, wars or revolutions, fires, floods, epidemics, quarantine restrictions and freight embargoes.
- 1.13. "Fraudulent practice" means a misrepresentation of facts in order to influence a procurement process or the execution of a contract to the detriment of any bidder, and includes collusive practice among bidders (prior to or after bid submission) designed to establish bid prices at artificial non-competitive levels and to deprive the bidder of the benefits of free and open competition.
- 1.14. "GCC" means the General Conditions of Contract.
- 1.15. **"Goods"** means all of the equipment, machinery, and/or other materials that the supplier is required to supply to the purchaser under the contract.
- 1.16. **"Imported content"** means that portion of the bidding price represented by the cost of components, parts or materials which have been or are still to be imported (whether by the



supplier or his subcontractors) and which costs are inclusive of the costs abroad, plus freight and other direct importation costs such as landing costs, dock dues, import duty, sales duty or other similar tax or duty at the South African place of entry as well as transportation and handling charges to the factory in the Republic where the supplies covered by the bid will be manufactured.

- 1.17. **"Local content"** means that portion of the bidding price which is not included in the imported content provided that local manufacture does take place.
- 1.18. **"Manufacture"** means the production of products in a factory using labour, materials, components and machinery and includes other related value-adding activities.
- 1.19. **"Order"** means an official written order issued for the supply of goods or works or the rendering of a service.
- 1.20. **"Project site"** where applicable, means the place indicated in bidding documents.
- 1.21. "Purchaser" means the organization purchasing the goods.
- 1.22. "Republic" means the Republic of South Africa.
- 1.23. "SCC" means the Special Conditions of Contract.
- 1.24. **"Services"** means those functional services ancillary to the supply of the goods, such as transportation and any other incidental services, such as installation, commissioning, provision of technical assistance, training, catering, gardening, security, maintenance and other such obligations of the supplier covered under the contract.
- 1.25. **"Written" or "in writing"** means handwritten in ink or any form of electronic or mechanical writing.

2. Application

- 2.1. These general conditions are applicable to all bids, contracts and orders including bids for functional and professional services, sales, hiring, letting and the granting or acquiring of rights, but excluding immovable property, unless otherwise indicated in the bidding documents.
- 2.2. Where applicable, special conditions of contract are also laid down to cover specific supplies, services or works.
- 2.3. Where such special conditions of contract are in conflict with these general conditions, the special conditions shall apply.

3. General

- 3.1. Unless otherwise indicated in the bidding documents, the purchaser shall not be liable for any expense incurred in the preparation and submission of a bid. Where applicable a non-refundable fee for documents may be charged.
- 3.2. With certain exceptions, invitations to bid are only published in the Government Tender Bulletin. The Government Tender Bulletin may be obtained directly from the Government Printer, Private Bag X85, Pretoria 0001, or accessed electronically from www.treasury.gov.za

4. Standards

4.1. The goods supplied shall conform to the standards mentioned in the bidding documents and specifications.

5. Use of contract documents and information; inspection.

5.1. The supplier shall not, without the purchaser's prior written consent, disclose the contract, or any provision thereof, or any specification, plan, drawing, pattern, sample, or information furnished by or on behalf of the purchaser in connection therewith, to any person other than a person employed by the supplier in the performance of the contract. Disclosure to any such



Department:
Public Works and Infrastructure
REPUBLIC OF SOUTHAFRICA

as may be necessary for purposes of such performance.

- 5.2. The supplier shall not, without the purchaser's prior written consent, make use of any document or information mentioned in GCC clause 5.1 except for purposes of performing the contract.
- 5.3. Any document, other than the contract itself mentioned in GCC clause 5.1 shall remain the property of the purchaser and shall be returned (all copies) to the purchaser on completion of the supplier's performance under the contract if so required by the purchaser.
- 5.4. The supplier shall permit the purchaser to inspect the supplier's records relating to the performance of the supplier and to have them audited by auditors appointed by the purchaser, if so required by the purchaser.

6. Patent rights

6.1. The supplier shall indemnify the purchaser against all third-party claims of infringement of patent, trademark, or industrial design rights arising from use of the goods or any part thereof by the purchaser.

7. Performance security

- 7.1. Within thirty (30) days of receipt of the notification of contract award, the successful bidder shall furnish to the purchaser the performance security of the amount specified in SCC.
- 7.2. The proceeds of the performance security shall be payable to the purchaser as compensation for any loss resulting from the supplier's failure to complete his obligations under the contract.
- 7.3. The performance security shall be denominated in the currency of the contract, or in a freely convertible currency acceptable to the purchaser and shall be in one of the following forms:
 - (a) a bank guarantee or an irrevocable letter of credit issued by a reputable bank located in the purchaser's country or abroad, acceptable to the purchaser, in the form provided in the bidding documents or another form acceptable to the purchaser; or
 - (b) a cashier's or certified cheque
- 7.4. The performance security will be discharged by the purchaser and returned to the supplier not later than thirty (30) days following the date of completion of the supplier's performance obligations under the contract, including any warranty obligations, unless otherwise specified in SCC.

8. Inspections, tests and analyses

- 8.1. All pre-bidding testing will be for the account of the bidder.
- 8.2. If it is a bid condition that supplies to be produced or services to be rendered should at any stage during production or execution or on completion be subject to inspection, the premises of the bidder or contractor shall be open, at all reasonable hours, for inspection by a representative of the Department or an organization acting on behalf of the Department.
- 8.3. If there are no inspection requirements indicated in the bidding documents and no mention is made in the contract, but during the contract period it is decided that inspections shall be carried out, the purchaser shall itself make the necessary arrangements, including payment arrangements with the testing authority concerned.
- 8.4. If the inspections, tests and analyses referred to in clauses 8.2 and 8.3 show the supplies to be in accordance with the contract requirements, the cost of the inspections, tests and analyses shall be defrayed by the purchaser.
- 8.5. Where the supplies or services referred to in clauses 8.2 and 8.3 do not comply with the contract requirements, irrespective of whether such supplies or services are accepted or not, the cost in connection with these inspections, tests or analyses shall be defrayed by the supplier.



8.6. Supplies and services which are referred to in clauses 8.2 and 8.3 and which do not comply with the contract requirements may be rejected.

- 8.7. Any contract supplies may on or after delivery be inspected, tested or analyzed and may be rejected if found not to comply with the requirements of the contract. Such rejected supplies shall be held at the cost and risk of the supplier who shall, when called upon, remove them immediately at his own cost and forthwith substitute them with supplies which do comply with the requirements of the contract. Failing such removal the rejected supplies shall be returned at the suppliers cost and risk. Should the supplier fail to provide the substitute supplies forthwith, the purchaser may, without giving the supplier further opportunity to substitute the rejected supplies, purchase such supplies as may be necessary at the expense of the supplier.
- 8.8. The provisions of clauses 8.4 to 8.7 shall not prejudice the right of the purchaser to cancel the contract on account of a breach of the conditions thereof, or to act in terms of Clause 23 of GCC.

9. Packing

- 9.1. The supplier shall provide such packing of the goods as is required to prevent their damage or deterioration during transit to their final destination, as indicated in the contract. The packing shall be sufficient to withstand, without limitation, rough handling during transit and exposure to extreme temperatures, salt and precipitation during transit, and open storage. Packing, case size and weights shall take into consideration, where appropriate, the remoteness of the goods' final destination and the absence of heavy handling facilities at all points in transit.
- 9.2. The packing, marking, and documentation within and outside the packages shall comply strictly with such special requirements as shall be expressly provided for in the contract, including additional requirements, if any, specified in SCC, and in any subsequent instructions ordered by the purchaser.

10. Delivery and documents

- 10.1. Delivery of the goods shall be made by the supplier in accordance with the terms specified in the contract. The details of shipping and/or other documents to be furnished by the supplier are specified in SCC.
- 10.2. Documents to be submitted by the supplier are specified in SCC.

11. Insurance

11.1. The goods supplied under the contract shall be fully insured in a freely convertible currency against loss or damage incidental to manufacture or acquisition, transportation, storage and delivery in the manner specified in the SCC.

12. Transportation

12.1. Should a price other than an all-inclusive delivered price be required, this shall be specified in the SCC.

13. Incidental services

- 13.1. The supplier may be required to provide any or all of the following services, including additional services, if any, specified in SCC:
 - (a) performance or supervision of on-site assembly and/or commissioning of the supplied goods;
 - (b) furnishing of tools required for assembly and/or maintenance of the supplied goods;
 - (c) furnishing of a detailed operations and maintenance manual for each appropriate unit of the supplied goods;
 - (d) performance or supervision or maintenance and/or repair of the supplied goods, for a period of time agreed by the parties, provided that this service shall not relieve the supplier of any warranty obligations under this contract; and



Department: Public Works and Infrastructure REPUBLIC OF SOUTHAFRICA (e) training of the purchaser's personnel, at the supplier's plant and/or onsite, in assembly, start-up, operation, maintenance, and/or repair of the supplied goods.

13.2. Prices charged by the supplier for incidental services, if not included in the contract price for the goods, shall be agreed upon in advance by the parties and shall not exceed the prevailing rates charged to other parties by the supplier for similar services.

14. Spare parts

- 14.1. As specified in SCC, the supplier may be required to provide any or all of the following materials, notifications, and information pertaining to spare parts manufactured or distributed by the supplier:
 - (a) such spare parts as the purchaser may elect to purchase from the supplier, provided that this election shall not relieve the supplier of any warranty obligations under the contract; and
 - (b) in the event of termination of production of the spare parts:
 - (i) Advance notification to the purchaser of the pending termination, in sufficient time to permit the purchaser to procure needed requirements; and
 - (ii) following such termination, furnishing at no cost to the purchaser, the blueprints, drawings, and specifications of the spare parts, if requested.

15. Warranty

- 15.1. The supplier warrants that the goods supplied under the contract are new, unused, of the most recent or current models, and that they incorporate all recent improvements in design and materials unless provided otherwise in the contract. The supplier further warrants that all goods supplied under this contract shall have no defect, arising from design, materials, or workmanship (except when the design and/or material is required by the purchaser's specifications) or from any act or omission of the supplier, that may develop under normal use of the supplied goods in the conditions prevailing in the country of final destination.
- 15.2. This warranty shall remain valid for twelve (12) months after the goods, or any portion thereof as the case may be, have been delivered to and accepted at the final destination indicated in the contract, or for eighteen (18) months after the date of shipment from the port or place of loading in the source country, whichever period concludes earlier, unless specified otherwise in SCC.
- 15.3. The purchaser shall promptly notify the supplier in writing of any claims arising under this warranty.
- 15.4. Upon receipt of such notice, the supplier shall, within the period specified in SCC and with all reasonable speed, repair or replace the defective goods or parts thereof, without costs to the purchaser.
- 15.5. If the supplier, having been notified, fails to remedy the defect(s) within the period specified in SCC, the purchaser may proceed to take such remedial action as may be necessary, at the supplier's risk and expense and without prejudice to any other rights which the purchaser may have against the supplier under the contract.

16. Payment

- 16.1. The method and conditions of payment to be made to the supplier under this contract shall be specified in SCC.
- 16.2. The supplier shall furnish the purchaser with an invoice accompanied by a copy of the delivery note and upon fulfilment of other obligations stipulated in the contract.
- 16.3. Payments shall be made promptly by the purchaser, but in no case later than thirty (30) days after submission of an invoice or claim by the supplier.
- 16.4. Payment will be made in Rand unless otherwise stipulated in SCC.



Prices charged by the supplier for goods delivered and services 17.1. performed under the contract shall not vary from the prices quoted by the supplier in his bid, with the exception of any price adjustments authorized in SCC or in the purchaser's request for bid validity extension, as the case may be.

18. Contract amendments

No variation in or modification of the terms of the contract shall be made except by written 18.1. amendment signed by the parties concerned.

The supplier shall not assign, in whole or in part, its obligations to perform under the contract, 19.1. except with the purchaser's prior written consent.

20. Subcontracts

The supplier shall notify the purchaser in writing of all subcontracts awarded under this 20.1. contracts if not already specified in the bid. Such notification, in the original bid or later, shall not relieve the supplier from any liability or obligation under the contract.

21. Delays in the supplier's performance

- Delivery of the goods and performance of services shall be made by the supplier in accordance with the time schedule prescribed by the purchaser in the contract.
- 21.2. If at any time during performance of the contract, the supplier or its subcontractor(s) should encounter conditions impeding timely delivery of the goods and performance of services, the supplier shall promptly notify the purchaser in writing of the fact of the delay, its likely duration and its cause(s). As soon as practicable after receipt of the supplier's notice, the purchaser shall evaluate the situation and may at his discretion extend the supplier's time for performance, with or without the imposition of penalties, in which case the extension shall be ratified by the parties by amendment of contract.
- No provision in a contract shall be deemed to prohibit the obtaining of supplies or services 21.3. from a national department, provincial department, or a local authority.
- 21.4. The right is reserved to procure outside of the contract small quantities or to have minor essential services executed if an emergency arises, the supplier's point of supply is not situated at or near the place where the supplies are required, or the supplier's services are not readily available.
- 21.5. Except as provided under GCC Clause 25, a delay by the supplier in the performance of its delivery obligations shall render the supplier liable to the imposition of penalties, pursuant to GCC Clause 22, unless an extension of time is agreed upon pursuant to GCC Clause 21.2 without the application of penalties.
- 21.6. Upon any delay beyond the delivery period in the case of a supplies contract, the purchaser shall, without cancelling the contract, be entitled to purchase supplies of a similar quality and up to the same quantity in substitution of the goods not supplied in conformity with the contract and to return any goods delivered later at the supplier's expense and risk, or to cancel the contract and buy such goods as may be required to complete the contract and without prejudice to his other rights, be entitled to claim damages from the supplier.

22.1. Subject to GCC Clause 25, if the supplier fails to deliver any or all of the goods or to perform the services within the period(s) specified in the contract, the purchaser shall, without prejudice to its other remedies under the contract, deduct from the contract price, as a penalty, a sum calculated on the delivered price of the delayed goods or unperformed services using the current prime interest rate calculated for each day of the delay until actual delivery or performance. The purchaser may also consider termination of the contract pursuant to GCC Clause 23.



23. Termination for default

- 23.1. The purchaser, without prejudice to any other remedy for breach of contract, by written notice of default sent to the supplier, may terminate this contract in whole or in part:
 - (a) if the supplier fails to deliver any or all of the goods within the period(s) specified in the contract, or within any extension thereof granted by the purchaser pursuant to GCC Clause 21.2;
 - (b) if the Supplier fails to perform any other obligation(s) under the contract; or
 - (c) if the supplier, in the judgment of the purchaser, has engaged in corrupt or fraudulent practices in competing for or in executing the contract.
- 23.2. In the event the purchaser terminates the contract in whole or in part, the purchaser may procure, upon such terms and in such manner as it deems appropriate, goods, works or services similar to those undelivered, and the supplier shall be liable to the purchaser for any excess costs for such similar goods, works or services. However, the supplier shall continue performance of the contract to the extent not terminated.
- 23.3 Where the purchaser terminates the contract in whole or in part, the purchaser may decide to impose a restriction penalty on the supplier by prohibiting such supplier from doing business with

the public sector for a period of not exceeding 10 years.

23.4 If a purchaser intends imposing a restriction on a supplier or any person with the supplier, the supplier will be allowed a time period of not more than fourteen (14) days to provide why the envisaged restriction should not be imposed. Should the supplier fail to respond within the stipulated

fourteen (14) days the purchaser may regard the intended penalty as not objected against and may

impose it on the supplier.

- 23.5 Any restriction on any person by the Accounting Officer/ Authority will, at the discretion of the Accounting Officer/ Authority, also be applicable to any enterprise or any partner, manager, director or other person who wholly or partly exercises or exercised or may exercise control over the enterprise of the first-mentioned person, and with which the first-mentioned person, is or was
 - in the opinion of the Accounting Officer/ Authority actively associated.
- 23.6 If a restriction is imposed, the purchaser must, within five (5) working days of such imposition, furnish

The National Treasury, with the following information:

- i) The name and address of the supplier and/or person restricted by the purchaser;
- ii) The date of commencement of the restriction
- iii) The period of the restriction; and
- iv) The reasons for the restriction.

These details will be loaded in the National Treasury's central database of suppliers or persons prohibited from doing business with the public sector.

23.7 If a count of law convicts a person of an offence as contemplated in sections 12 or 13 of the Prevention and Combating of Corrupt Activities Act No. 12 of 2004, the court may also rule that such person's name be endorsed on the Register for Tender Defaulters. When a person's name has been endorsed on the Register, the person will be prohibited from doing business with the pubic sector for a period not less than five years and not more than ten years. The National Treasury is empowered to determine the period of restriction and each case will be dealt with on its merits. According to section 32 of the Act the Register must be open to the public. The Register can be perused on the National Treasury website.



24. Anti-dumping and countervailing duties and rights

24.1. When, after the date of bid, provisional payments are required, or antidumping or countervailing duties are imposed, or the amount of a provisional payment or anti-dumping or countervailing right is increased in respect of any dumped or subsidized import, the State is not liable for any amount so required or imposed, or for the amount of any such increase. When, after the said date, such a provisional payment is no longer required or any such antidumping or countervailing right is abolished, or where the amount of such provisional payment or any such right is reduced, any such favourable difference shall on demand be paid forthwith by the contractor to the State or the State may deduct such amounts from moneys (if any) which may otherwise be due to the contractor in regard to supplies or services which he delivered or rendered, or is to deliver or render in terms of the contract or any other contract or any other amount which may be due to him.

25. Force Majeure

- 25.1. Notwithstanding the provisions of GCC Clauses 22 and 23, the supplier shall not be liable for forfeiture of its performance security, damages, or termination for default if and to the extent that his delay in performance or other failure to perform his obligations under the contract is the result of an event of force majeure.
- 25.2. If a force majeure situation arises, the supplier shall promptly notify the purchaser in writing of such condition and the cause thereof. Unless otherwise directed by the purchaser in writing, the supplier shall continue to perform its obligations under the contract as far as is reasonably practical, and shall seek all reasonable alternative means for performance not prevented by the force majeure event.

26. Termination for insolvency

26.1. The purchaser may at any time terminate the contract by giving written notice to the supplier if the supplier becomes bankrupt or otherwise insolvent. In this event, termination will be without compensation to the supplier, provided that such termination will not prejudice or affect any right of action or remedy which has accrued or will accrue thereafter to the purchaser.

27. Settlement of Disputes

- 27.1 If any dispute or difference of any kind whatsoever arises between the purchaser and the supplier in
 - Connection with or arising out of the contract, the parties shall make every effort to resolve amicably such dispute or difference by mutual consultation.
- 27.2 If, after thirty (30) days, the parties have failed to resolve their dispute or difference by such mutual
 - consultation, then either the purchaser or the supplier may give notice to the other party of his intention to commence with mediation. No mediation in respect of this matter may be commenced unless such notice is given to the other party.
- 27.3 Should it not be possible to settle a dispute by means of mediation, it may be settled in a South African court of law.
- 27.4 Mediation proceedings shall be conducted in accordance with the rules of the procedure specified in the SCC.
- 27.5 Notwithstanding any reference to mediation and/or court proceedings herein.
 - (a) the parties shall continue to perform their respective obligations under contract unless they Otherwise agree; and
 - (b) the purchaser shall pay the supplier any monies due the supplier.



28. Limitation of Liability

28.1 Except in cases of criminal negligence or wilful misconduct, and in the case of infringement pursuant

to Clause 6;

- (a) the supplier shall not be liable to the purchaser, whether in contract, tort, or otherwise, for any indirect or consequential loss 12 or damage, loss of use, loss of production, or loss of profits or interest costs, provided that this exclusion shall not apply to any obligation of the supplier to pay penalties and/or damages to the purchaser; and
- (b) the aggregate liability of the supplier to the purchaser, whether under the contract, in tort or otherwise, shall not exceed the total contract price, provided that this limitation shall not apply to the cost of repairing or replacing defective equipment.

29. Governing language

29.1. The contract shall be written in English. All correspondence and other documents pertaining to the contract that is exchanged by the parties shall also be written in English.

30. Applicable law

30.1. The contract shall be interpreted in accordance with South African laws, unless otherwise specified in SCC.

31. Notices

- 31.1. Every written acceptance of a bid shall be posted to the supplier concerned by registered or certified mail and any other notice to him shall be posted by ordinary mail to the address furnished in his bid or to the address notified later by him in writing and such posting shall be deemed to be proper service of such notice
- 31.2. The time mentioned in the contract documents for performing any act after such aforesaid notice has been given, shall be reckoned from the date of posting of such notice.

32. Taxes and duties

- 32.1. A foreign supplier shall be entirely responsible for all taxes, stamp duties, license fees, and other such levies imposed outside the purchaser's country.
- 32.2. A local supplier shall be entirely responsible for all taxes, duties, license fees, etc., incurred until delivery of the contracted goods to the purchaser.
- 32.3. No contract shall be concluded with any bidder whose tax matters are not in order. Prior to the award of a bid the Department must be in possession of a tax clearance certificate, submitted by the bidder. This certificate must be an original issued by the South African

33. National Industrial Participation Programme (NIPP)

The NIP Programme administered by the Department of Trade and Industry shall be applicable to all contracts that are subject to the NIP obligation.

34. Prohibition of Restrictive Practices

- 34.1 In terms of section 4 (1) (b) (iii) of the Competition Act No. 89 of 1998, as amended, an agreement between, or concerted practice by, firms, or a decision by an association of firms, is prohibited if it is between parties in a horizontal relationship and if a bidder (s) is / are or a contractor(s) was / were involved in collusive bidding (or bid rigging).
- 34.2 If a bidder(s) or contractor(s), based on reasonable grounds or evidence obtained by the purchaser, has / have engaged in the restrictive practice referred to above, the purchaser may refer the matter to the Competition Commission for investigation and possible imposition of administrative penalties as contemplated in the Competition Act No. 89 of 1998.
- 34.3 If a bidder(s) or contractor(s), has / have been found guilty by the Competition Commission of the restrictive practice referred to above, the purchaser may, in addition and without prejudice to any other remedy provided for, invalidate the bid(s) for such item(s) offered, and / or terminate the contract in whole or part, and / or restrict the bidder(s) or contractor(s) from conducting business with the public sector for a period not exceeding ten (10) years and / or claim damages from the bidder(s) or contractor(s) concerned.